

STONYHURST COLLEGE OBSERVATORY.

RESULTS

OF

METEOROLOGICAL, MAGNETICAL,

AND

SOLAR OBSERVATIONS

BY THE

REV. W. SIDGREAVES, S.J., F.R.A.S.

1891.

CLITHEROE:

PRINTED BY PARKINSON & BLACOW, TIMES OFFICE.

1892.

TABLE OF CONTENTS.

1	Page
Monthly Meteorological Tables	5
Yearly Meteorological Summary	29
Dates of Occasional Phenomena	31
Summary of Solar Observations	33
Dates of Solar Drawings, etc.	34
Total Amount of Sunshine recorded on each day	35
Monthly Tables for each hour of recorded Sunshine	37
Observations of Upper Clouds (Cirrus)	38
Magnetic Report—	
1. Absolute Values of the Elements of Terrestrial Magnetism	41
2. Magnetic Disturbances	
List of Presents received	48
Appendix. Observations taken at St. Ignatius' College, Malta	55



Stonyburst Observatory.

Lat. 53° 50' 40'' N. Long. 9m. 52s. 68. w. Height of the Barometer above the sea, 381 ft.

METEOROLOGICAL REPORT.

JANUARY, 1891.

Results of Observations taken during the Month.	Mean for the last 44 Years.
Mean Reading of the Barometer29 658	29.439
Highest ,, on the 14th30 299	30.290
Lowest ,, on the 20th28.927	28.570
Range of Barometer Readings 1 372	1 720
Highest Reading of a Max. Therm. on the 29th 50.4	51 ·6
Lowest Reading of a Min. Therm. on the 17th 11.0	20.9
Range of Thermometer Readings 39 4	30.7
Mean of all the Highest Readings 40.7	42.3
Mean of all the Lowest Readings 28.5	32.6
Mean Daily Range 12.2	9.7
Deduced Monthly Mean (from Mean of Max.	
and Min.) 34 4	37.1
Mean Temperature from dry bulb 34 4	37.1
Adopted Mean Temperature 34.4	37.1
Mean Temperature of Evaporation	36.0
Mean Temperature of Dew Point	3 3·8
Mean elastic force of Vapour	0·221in
weight of Vapour in a cubic foot of air 2.1gr	2·4gr
additional weight required for saturation 0.3gr	0·4gr
The degree of Humidity (saturation 1.00) 0.86	0.86
weight of a cubic foot of air 556.8grl	544 4gr
an of Kain	4·182in
Number of days on which Rain fell 15	19.6

No. of days in the month on which the prevailing wind was	N	NE	E	SE	s	sw	٠w	NW
— ————————————————————————————————————	2	9	0	0	3	8	8	1
Mean Velocity in miles per hour	9.2	3.9	0	0	6.2	12·1	9.0	13 ·0
Total No. of miles for each Direction	430	832	0	0	447	2331	1723	313

The total number of miles registered during the month was 6076.

The Lowest ,, ,, 15th, 1881.... 4.6
The highest adopted mean temperature of the month 1875.... 42.5
The lowest ,, ,, ,, 1881.... 29.2

The readings of the Barometer were generally high until the 20th, when a rapid fall took place, and the lower pressure lasted to the end of the month. The month was colder than usual, the mean temperature being 2° .7 below the average. The rain was less by $\frac{1}{4}$ th of the average, and fell mostly during the latter part of the month. Snow fell on the 4th, 5th, and 16th, but hardly enough to measure; more fell on the 19th, 21st, and 22nd, but there was no heavy fall. The 26th and 31st were the only days without frost on the ground. Fog prevailed on the 3rd, 12th, 13th, and 29th.

FEBRUARY, 1891.

Results of Observations take	n dur	ing th	e mor	ith.			lean fo last 44 yea			
Mean Reading of the Barome	eter .			29	997	2	9.513	;		
Highest ,, on the 4th30.286 30.068										
Lowest ,, on the 26th29 496 28 702										
Range of Barometer Readings 0.790 1.361										
Highest Reading of a Max. Therm. on the 27th 56.0 52.0										
Lowest Reading of a Min. Th	erm.	on th	he 19	th	$25 \cdot 2$		22.8			
Range of Thermometer Read	lings			:	30·8		$29 \cdot 2$			
Mean of all the Highest Read	lings				48·6		44.3			
Mean of all the Lowest Read					33· 7		33.7			
Mean Daily Range					14.9		10.6			
Deduced Monthly Mean (from						1				
and Min.)					10.7	1	38.4			
Mean Temperature from dry l	bulb			:	39.5		38.3			
Adopted Mean Temperature.				4	40·1		38.3			
Mean Temperature of Evapor	ation	1		:	38· 4		36.9			
Mean Temperature of Dew Po	int.			:	36·2		34.7	٠,		
Mean elastic force of Vapour.				. 0.2	214 in		0.193	in		
Mean weight of Vapour in a c	ubic	foot	of a	iir	2.5g		2.4	gr		
Mean additional weight requir	ed fo	r satı	ırati	on	0.4g		0.4	-		
Mean degree of Humidity (satu	ratior	1.0	0) ()∙87		0.87	~		
Mean weight of a cubic foot	of ai	r		55	6.5gr		548.8			
Fall of Rain				. 0.	614 in	1	3.434	_		
Number of Days on which ra	ain f	ell			7		17.0	_		
	1									
No. of days in the month on	N	NE	Е	SE	s	sw	w	NW		
which the prevailing wind was	-						10			
	1	9	0	0	1	3	13	1		
Mean Vol.										
Mean Velocity in miles per hour	5.1	6.7	0	0	7.0	4.3	8.6	5.1		
Total No. of miles for each direction	112	1288	0	0	157	313	2 696	113		
The total number of miles re					!	1	105			
my """ "" "IUIIIDET Of miles re	MICTO	POd d	11 22 17 17	r tha	mont	h 1111	10 AK	111		

The total number of miles registered during the month was 4679. The max. Velocity of the wind was 35 miles per hour. Direction W. by S. at 7 p.m. on the 11th.

Mean amount of	Cloud (an over	cast sky being	indicated by 10·0)	6.6				
In the month of February, the highest reading of the Barometer								
during 44 years, was on the 11th, in 1849, and was 30.45								
The lowest	**	,,	6th, 1867 28	8.208				
The highest Ten	nperature	**	8th, 1877	58.3				
The lowest	,,	,,	1st, 1855	10.1				
The highest adopted mean temperature of the month, 1869 44.0								
The lowest	,,	"	1855	28.6				

The mean reading of the barometer is the highest on record, and the range was very small; showing that a continuously high pressure was maintained throughout the month. The rainfall was only one-fifth of the average amount, and the temperature was nearly two degrees above the average, although there were only only ten days without ground frost. Fog on the 4th and 20th.

MA	R	CH.	1891.

11111011, 1091.									
Results of Observations take	n dur	ing th	ne Mo	onth.			an for last 4 year		
Mean Reading of the Barom	29	9.467							
Highest ,,	30	0.081							
Lowest	28	3.687							
Range of Barometer Readings		1.394							
Highest Reading of a Max. Th		56.8							
Lowest Reading of a Min. Th					0.1		22.5		
Range of Thermometer Read					3.1		34.3		
Mean of all the Highest Read					$5\cdot 2$		47.0		
Mean of all the Lowest Read	lings			3	1.3		34.1		
Mean Daily Range				1	3 9		12.9		
Deduced Monthly Mean from	n Me	an o	f Ma	ax.					
and Min				3	7.5		39.7		
Mean Temperature from Dry	Bulk	·		3	8.6	1	39.9		
Adopted Mean Temperature.				3	8.1	39.8			
Mean Temperature of Evapor	ratior	1		3	5·7		37 9		
Mean Temperature of Dew P	oint			3	2.5		35.3		
Mean elastic force of Vapour				0.1	160 ir	1 ()·205i	n	
Mean weight of Vapour in a	cubic	c foot	of a	ir	2·1g1	r	2.48	gr	
mean additional weight requir	ed fo	r satı	ırati	on	0.6gr	-	0.58	gr	
mean degree of Humidity (satui	ration	1.0	0) 0	.80		0.85		
mean weight of a cubic foot	of a	ir		54	0·8g1	. [546 ·6g	gr	
ran of rain				1.9	926 ir	1 8	3·154i	n	
Number of Days on which rai	n fell	••••	••••	••	12		17.7		
No. of days in the month on which the prevailing wind	N	NE	E	SE	s	sw	w	NW	
which the prevailing wind was	6	6	1	1	0	8	5	4	
Mean Velocity in miles per hour	8.9	8.0	3.2	10.4	0	18.9	23.3	10-1	
Total No. of miles for each Direction	1			250			2800		
The total number of miles re	orieto	rod d	urina	r tha	mont	h wa	c 101	50	

The total number of miles registered during the month was 10159. The max. Velocity of the wind was 39 miles per hour. Direction W. by S, on the 4th, at 3 p.m.

Mean amount of Cloud (an overcast sky being indicated by 10·0) 8·0 In the month of March, the highest reading of the Barometer

	during	44 years, was o	n the 6th, in 185	2, and was	30.401
7	he lowest	• •	31	31st, 1860	28.199
1	he highes	t Temperature	11	25th, 1871	68.0
7	`he lowest	1,	,,	6th, 1886	11.5
7	he highes	t adopted mean	temperature of th	e month, 1871	44.0
7	he lowest	19	***	1855	35.6

The high barometric pressure of the last month continued till the 5th of March, and rain fell during these first days of the month. The following depression was a cold dry current, and no rain fell till the 15th, when the mercury suddenly dropped to the lowest reading of the month. The total rainfall was less than usual by one-third of the average amount

Hail fell with north westerly winds on the 2nd, 8th, 23rd, 25th, and 27th.

Snow on the 3rd, 8th, 14th, 26th, and 27th.

Thunder with hail and snow on the 26th.

Aurora Borealis on the 16th.

APRIL, 1891.

Results of Observations take	n du	ring t	he Mo	nth.			an for last 4 yea			
Mean Reading of the Barometer29·566 29·477										
Highest ,,	1	9.962								
Lowest ,,			Oth . Oth .				3·783			
Range of Barometer Readings										
Highest Reading of a Max. Therm. on the 27th 56.9 65.9										
Lowest Reading of a Min. The					7.1	1	28.3			
Range of Thermometer Readi					9.8		37.6			
Mean of all the Highest Read					0.5		55.8			
Mean of all the Lowest Readi	ngs.				4 3	İ	37.8			
Mean Daily Range				. 1	6.2		18.0			
Deduced Monthly Mean (from	ме	an of	Ma	х.						
and Min				4	6.0	İ	44.3			
Mean Temperature from dry b	oulb			. 4	2 2	44 · 4				
Adopted Mean Temperature.	<i>.</i> .			. 4	1.6	i	44.4			
Mean Temperature of Evapora	ation			. 3	8.3		41.6			
Mean Temperature of Dew Po	int.			. 3	$4\cdot 2$		38.1			
Mean elastic force of Vapour			<i>.</i>	. 0.2	211 in	()·235i	n		
Mean weight of Vapour in a c	ubic	foot	of ai	r :	2·3 gr	ļ	2.78	gr		
Mean additional weight require	ed for	rsatu	ratio	n	0·8gr		0.78			
Mean degree of Humidity (sat	urati	on 1	00).	. 0	.76		0.80			
wean weight of a cubic foot of	fair			. 54	7 0 gr	Ę	542·0g	ζ r		
rall of rain				. 2.		1	303i	-		
Number of days on which Rai	n fel	1		•	11		14 7			
No of days in the month on which the prescillar	N	NE	E	SE	s	sw	w	NW		
which the prevailing wind was	4	13	4	2	0	3	2	2		
Mean Velocity in miles per hour	79	8.7	14.8	7·1	0	3.0	15.5	5.6		
Total No. of miles for each Direction			1414		0	711		270		
The total number of miles re	giste	red d	urino	the	mont	h ws		16		

The total number of miles registered during the month was 6946. The max. Velocity of the wind was 36 miles per hour. Direction W.S.W. on the 16th, at 2 p.m.

Meanamour	nt of Cloud (an overc	ast sky beir	ng indicated by 10.0) 7.6				
In the month of April, the highest reading of the Barometer								
during	44 years, was on the	e 17th, in	1887, and was	30.251				
The lowest	1)	,,	20th, 1868	28.358				
The highest	Temperature	11	14th, 1852	74 ·1				
The lowest	**	,,	4th, 1885	21 1				
The highest adopted mean temperature of the month, 1865								
The lowest	,,	,,,	1879	40.7				

The character of the weather, as illustrated by rainfall, and barometric pressure is almost the reverse of that of the last month. The pressure was low during the first seven days, and the last four days, and the rain was confined to these days of low pressure, excepting the 15th, when there was a fall of 08 inch with a high and steady barometer. The month was generally cold, with ground frost on 20 days, snow on the 2nd and 8th, and fog on the 15th.

MAY, 1891.

Results of Observations taken	n dur	ing th	пе Мо	nth.		}	n for last year			
Mean Reading of the Barone	tor			90.	256	20	.501			
Highest 20.000 90.00										
Lowest ,, on the 1st 28.921 2.										
Range of Barometer Reading	1	.007								
	1	71.9								
Highest Reading of a Max. Therm. on the 12th 75.6 71.9 Lowest Reading of a Min. Therm. on the 17th 24.9 31.3										
Range of Thermometer Read					0.7	1	40.6			
Mean of all the Highest Readi					7.8	Į.	59.6			
Mean of all the Lowest Reading	105	• • • •	• • • •	. 3	9.9	1	42.1			
Mean Daily Range		••••	• • • •	. 1	7.9	1	17·5			
Deduced Monthly Mean (from	. Me	an of	f Mra	v.	• •		110			
and Min.				. 4	7.2		49.0			
Mean Temperature from dry	bulb			. 4	7.5	1	49.5			
A 3					7.4		49.3			
Mean Temperature of Evapo	ratio	n		4	3.6		46:0			
Mean Temperature of Dew P	oint			8	9.4		42.5			
Mean elastic force of Vapour.				0	241 ir	1 0	276	n		
Mean weight of Vapour in a c	ubic	foot	of a	ir	2·8g1	-	2.2	gr		
Mean additional weight requir	ed fo	r sati	urati	on	1.0g1	r	0.9	gr		
Mean degree of Humidity (satu	ratio	1 ·0	0) (75		0.76			
Mean weight of a cubic foot	of a	ir		58	36·6g1	5	37.0	gr		
Fall of Rain					097 ir	1	.558	-		
Number of days on which R	ain f	ell	••••	••	18		15.3			
No. of days in the month on	N	NE	E	SE	s	sw	w	NW		
which the prevailing wind was	6	7	1	${2}$	4	7	1	3		
	0				4		1	9		
Mean Velocity in miles per hour	6·2 _.	9.7	10.9	10.7	12.7	10.7	8.0	10.4		
Total No. of miles for each Direction			1	1	1226	1		Ì		
The total number of miles re The max. Velocity of the wir W. by N., on the 2nd, at 1 p.n	egiste nd wa n.	red c	lurin miles	g the s per	mon hour	th wa	irecti	83. on		

Mean amount of C In the month of M	•	, ,	•	7.3				
	•	Ŭ						
during 44 yea	rs, was on th	.e 22nd, in 18	55, and was	30.124				
The lowest	**	,,	28th, 1877	28.559				
The highest Tem	perature	**	19th, 1864	82.5				
The lowest	11	,,	4th, 1855	23.5				
The highest adopted mean temperature of the month, 1848 55.1								
The lowest	,,	11 -	1855	45.0				

The barometer showed a changing pressure during the first half of the month, between high and low readings, and remained low from the 15th to the end of the month. A steady rise set in on the 28th, which continued through the greater part of June. The changes of temperature were considerable as shown by the great range of 10° above the average. The warmest parts of the month were from the 10th to the 14th with a high and rising barometer, and from the 27th to the 31st with a low and rising barometer. The cold period began with the 15th and lasted to the 25th; with ground frost on five days, and snow on the 16th and 17th. Hail on the 15th. Thunder on the 15th, 20th, and 23rd.

JUNE, 1891.

Results of Observations taker	dur	ing th	е Мо	nth.		Ì	n for last 1 year	
Mean Reading of the Barom	eter			. 29	625	29	.539	
Highest ,,		he 1:				29	.886	
Lowest ,,	on t	he 29	}th .	.29	176	29	.034	
Range of Barometer Readings	·		. .	. 0.	801	C	·852	
Highest Reading of a Max. The					7.9		76.9	
Lowest Reading of a Min. The	erm.	on th	e 10	h 3	5.0		8.9	
Range of Thermometer Read	ings			. 4	2.9		38.0	
Mean of all the Highest Read					8.0		65.7	
Mean of all the Lowest Reading					8.3		47.9	
Mean Daily Range					9.7		17.8	
Deduced Monthly Mean (fror and Mir.) Mean Temperature from dry Adopted Mean Temperature. Mean Temperature of Evapor Mean Temperature of Dew F Mean elastic force of Vapour. Mean weight of Vapour in a compan Mean additional weight requirement of Mean degree of Humidity (Mean weight of a cubic foot of Fall of rain	bulk ation coint cubic ed fo satur	foot r sation	of a	5 5 5 4 0 ir on 0) 0 58	66·4 66·3 66·4 62·3 8·5 8·43 in 1·2gr 1·2gr 1·75 81·3gr 479 in		54·9 55·0 55·0 48·6 0·356i 3·9g 0·79 642·4g 3·626i 16·2	gr gr gr
No. of days in the month	N	NE	E	SE	s	sw	w	NW
which the prevailing wind was								
_	7	9	0	1	4	7	2	0
Mean Velocity in miles per hour	8.5	12.3	0	7.9	13.5	7.2	13.4	0
— Direction		2659	0	ļ	1297	i		0
The total number of miles re The max. Velocity of the w from noon to 3 p.m., on the 3 E.N.E. at 1, 2, and 3 p.m.	giste ind v d.	red d was s Dire	urin teady ction	g the z at 2 N.	mon 5 mi E. by	th w les pe E. a	as 74 er ho	i34 ur, on,

Mean amount of Cloud (an overcast sky being indicated by 10.0)	7.0
In the month of June, the highest reading of the Barometer	

during 44 y	ears, was on th	e 15th, in 1	.874, and was	30.219
The lowest	, ,,	,,	12th, 1862	28.632
The highest Te	mperature	,,	27th, 1878	87.2
The lowest	,,	,,	30th, 1856	34.2
The highest ado	pted mean tempe	erature of th	e month, 1858	59.0
The lowest	,,	,,	1856 and 1860	$52 \cdot 2$

The steady rise of the barometer, which began on the 28th of last month, continued with small variations to the 12th. The pressure remained generally high from 11th to the 24th, and was above the annual mean on all the days except the 2nd, 4th, and the last four days of the month. The rainfall was less than half the average amount.

A fine solar halo was seen on the 9th, with the colours very distinct; and another, but less coloured on the 19th; and both were followed by fine sunny weather.

Thunder on the 24th and 25th.

JULY, 1891.

Mean Reading of the Barometer .29 ·481 Highest ,, on the 14th29 ·917 Lowest ,, on the 7th 28 ·996 Range of Barometer Readings 0 ·921 Highest Reading of a Max. Therm. on the 17th 77·1 Lowest Reading of a Min. Therm. on the 31st 44·1 Range of Thermometer Readings 33·0 Mean of all the Highest Readings 67·0 Mean of all the Lowest Readings 50·3	29 28 0	0·501 0·876 3·993 0·883 78·8 42·0 36·8 67·8 50·7	
Lowest ,, on the 7th28·996 Range of Barometer Readings	28	3·993 9·883 78·8 42·0 36·8 67·8 50·7	
Lowest ,, on the 7th28·996 Range of Barometer Readings	0	78·8 78·8 42·0 36·8 67·8 50·7	
Highest Reading of a Max. Therm. on the 17th 77·1 Lowest Reading of a Min. Therm. on the 31st 44·1 Range of Thermometer Readings		78·8 42·0 36·8 67·8 50·7	
Lowest Reading of a Min. Therm. on the 31st 44·1 Range of Thermometer Readings		42·0 36·8 67·8 50·7	
Range of Thermometer Readings33.0Mean of all the Highest Readings67.0Mean of all the Lowest Readings50.3		36·8 67·8 50·7	
Range of Thermometer Readings33.0Mean of all the Highest Readings67.0Mean of all the Lowest Readings50.3		67·8 50·7	
Mean of all the Highest Readings 67.0 Mean of all the Lowest Readings 50.3		50.7	
Mean of all the Lowest Readings 50.3			
Mean Daily Range 16.7		17.1	
Deduced Monthly Mean (from Mean of Max. and Min.)		57·7	
Mean Temperature from dry bulb 56.9		57.8	
Adopted Mean Temperature 56.9		57.8	
Mean Temperature of Evaporation 53.6		54 ·8	
Mean Temperature of Dew Point 50.5		52.2	
Mean elastic force of Vapour 0.368 in	0	·390i	n
Mean weight of Vapour in a cubic foot of air 4 1 gr		4.59	r
Mean additional weight required for saturation 1.1 gr		1.0	gr
Mean degree of Humidity (saturation 1.00) 0.79		0.82	,
Mean weight of a cubic foot of air 528.1 gr	5	27.3	r
Fall of Rain 3.143 in		·257i	-
Number of days on which Rain fell 18		18.2	
No. of days in the month of N NE E SE S ST	v	w	NW
which the prevailing wind was $\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	3	5	3
Mean Velocity in miles per hour 6·3 0 0 9·0 8·0 9·	5	13.0	9.0
Total No. of miles for each 304 0 0 216 759 36 The total number of will	64	1561	641

The total number of miles registered during the month was 7145. The max. Velocity of the wind was 25 miles per hour. Direction W. by S., on the 27th, at 2 p.m., and the same velocity, direction W.S.W.. on the 28th, at 4 p.m.

Mean amount of	Cloud (an overo	ast sky beir	ng indicated by 10·0	3.2
In the month of	July, the highe	est reading	of the Barometer	
during 44 y	ears, was on the	e 24th, in 1	.868, and was 30·1	12
The lowest	11	• •	15th, 1877 28.5	64
The highest Te	mperature	11	22nd , 1873 88	$\cdot 2$
The lowest	11	,,	1st, 1857 36	0
The highest adop	oted mean tempe	erature of th	e month, 1852 63	.0
The lowest	,,	**	1888 54	:5

The barometer was generally unsteady throughout the month, and represented a series of short atmospheric waves. The rainfall was less by one-quarter of the average amount. Thunder on the 6th, 8th, 17th, 21st, and 30th.

AUGUST, 1891.

Results of Observations taker	ı duri	ing th	ие Мо	nth.			n for last 4 yea	
Mean Reading of the Baromet	er			29 :	309	29	·487	
Highest	on	the	7th	29	668	29	885	
Lowest ,,	on	the	26th	28	592	28	950	
Range of Barometer Readings				1	076	0	935	
Highest Reading of a Max. Th					$9 \cdot 2$		77.0	
Lowest Reading of a Min. The	erm.	on th	ie 2 9	th 4	8.0	İ	41 • 4	
Range of Thermometer Reading					8.4		35.6	
Mean of all the Highest Read					4 2		67.1	
Mean of all the Lowest Reading					9.9		50.4	
Mean Daily Range					4.3		16.7	
Deduced Monthly Mean (from and Min.)	ı Me	an of	f Ma	x.	5.4		57·1	
Mean Temperature from dry l					5.7	1	57.5	
Adopted Mean Temperature					5.6		57.3	
Mean Temperature of Evapor	ation			5	3.2		54.5	
Mean Temperature of Dew Po	int			5	1.0		51.8	
Mean elastic force of Vapour				. 0:	375 ir	0	·388i	n
Mean weight of Vapour in a c	ubic	foot	of a	ir .	4 · 2 gr	1	4 8	r
Mean additional weight require	ed for	satu	ratio	n	0·8gr		0.98	•
Mean degree of Humidity (sa	turat	ion 1	· 0 0).	. 0	.85	1	0.82	,
Mean weight of a cubic foot of	f air			. 52	6 ·3 gr	. 5	25.1	r
Fall of Rain					369 in	1	·922i	,
Number of days on which Rai	n fell		• • • •		27		19 0	
No. of days in the month on which the prevailing wind was	N	NE	E	SE	s	sw	w	NW
the prevailing wind was	3	0	0	2	4	17	3	2
Mean Velocity in miles per hour	7.2	0	0	10.6	11.9	10.9	9 9	4.2
Total No. of miles for each Direction.	518	0	0	507	1118	4466	713	201

The total number of miles registered during the month was 7523. The max. Velocity of the wind was 42 miles per hour. Direction S.W., on the 26th, at 6 a.m.

	•	•	g indicated by 10 [.] 0 g of the Barometer	,
during 44	years, was on th	e 21st, in 1	874, and was	30.114
The lowest	•	,,	31st, 1876	$28 \!\cdot\! 555$
The highest T	emperature	,,	2nd, 1868	88.0
The lowest	,,,	**	13th, 1887	33.4
The highest add	opted mean tempe	erature of the	emonth,1857 & '84	61.0
The lowest	11	"	1848	52.5

The Barometer was very unsteady throughout the month, and generally low. The rainfall was quite double the average, and is the greatest recorded fall for August. There were only four rainless days; the 6th and 16th with a comparatively high and rising barometer, the 18th with a low and falling barometer, and the 22nd with a low rising barometer. The heaviest rain was 1.8 inch on the 13th, with a comparatively high barometer. Thunder on the 2nd, 4th, 10th, 21st, 28th, and 29th.

SEPTEMBER, 1891.

Results of Observations taken	a duri	ng th	e Mo	nth.			n for last 4 year	
W. D. B. C.I. D.						ì		
Mean Reading of the Barome						1	9.516	
Highest ,,			16th.				0.028	
Lowest ,,			1st			1	8.845	
Range of Barometer Reading					076]]	1.183	
Highest Reading of a Max. Th					91	-	72.5	
Lowest Reading of a Min. Th					$12 \cdot 2$	}	36.5	
Range of Thermometer Read					86.9	ł	36 0	
Mean of all the Highest Read					3·8		$62 \cdot 2$	
Mean of all the Lowest Read					19.8		$47 \cdot 1$	
Mean Daily Range				1	4.0	1	15 1	
Deduced Monthly Mean (from and Min.)	n Me	an of	Ma	x.	5.5		53.4	
Mean Temperature from dry	bulb			5	6.2		54.1	
Adopted Mean Temperature.				. 5	5.9	1	53.8	
Mean Temperature of Evapor	ation			. 5	2.1		51.0	
Mean Temperature of Dew F	oint			. 4	8.5	1	48.4	
Mean elastic force of Vapour				0.	344 ir	1)·340i	n
Mean weight of Vapour in a c	ubic	foot	of a	ir	3·8g1	1	4.0	
Mean additional weight requir	ed fo	r satı	ıratic	'n	1.2gi	1	0.88	,
Mean degree of Humidity (entur	ation	1.00	2/ U	1 2g/)·77		0.82	51
Mean weight of a cubic foot of	fair	ation	1 00) K	9·5gi		32.4	~•
Fall of Rain	an	••••	• • • •	02	79 5g. 003 ir	1	1.608i	,
Number of days on which Ra	· · · · ·	• • • • •	• • • • •	. 5		1		111
or days on which Ra	in iei	1	• • • •	• •	19	1	18.0	
No. of days in the month on which the prevailing wind was	N	NE	E	SE	s	sw	w	NW
	1	6	0	0	5	10	7	1
Mean Velocity in miles per hour	10.4	5.2	0	0	9.6	14·0	10.5	17:3
Total No. of miles for each Direction	250	748	0	0	1157	3364	1766	415
The total number of miles r	egiste	red d	lurin	o the	mon	th wa	as 770	00.

The number of miles registered during the month was 7700. The max. Velocity of the wind was 43 miles per hour, Direction S.W., on the 1st at 3 p.m.

	•		indicated by 10 0	7.1
ometer d	luring 44 years,	was on the 15th	, in 1851, and was	30.274
The lowest	1,1	,,	2nd, 1883	$28 \!\cdot\! 323$
The highest	Temperature	,,	6th, 1868	85.0
The lowest	,,	,,	25th, 1885, and	
			30th, 1888	29.8
The highest	adopted mean	temperature of	the month, 1865	59.1
The lowest	1,	,,	1863	50.9

The barometer showed a steady rise from its lowest reading on the 1st to the 11th, with the exception of a sudden dip between the 5th and 6th; and was very unsteady throughout the rest of the month. The rainfall was a little above the average, and the heaviest rains were between the 5th and 6th, and between the 19th and 20th, with sudden falls of the barometer. The mean temperature was 2° above the average and a little above the mean temperature of last month. Hail on the 2nd.

OCTOBER, 1891.

		•	•					
Results of Observations taken	dur	ing th	е Мо	nth.			n for last year	
Mean Reading of the Barome	ter			.29-2	270	29	· 4 25	
Highest ,,		the				30	014	
Lowest	on	the :	13th.	.28 2	242	28	·6 4 8	
Range of Barometer Readings	s			. 2.0)44	1	366	
Highest Reading of a Max. Th					2.8		64.3	
Lowest Reading of a Min. The					9.8		29 3	
Range of Thermometer Readi					3 0		35.0	
Mean of all the Highest Read					5.7		54.5	
Mean of all the Lowest Read					1.2		41 ·8	
Mean Daily Range					4.5		12.7	
Deduced Monthly Mean (from and Min.	а Ме	an of	Ma	x. . 4	7 ·5	1	47.2	
Mean Temperature from dry l	bulb	• • • •		. 4	7.7		47.8	
Adopted Mean Temperature	• • • • •			. 4	7.6	1	47.6	
Mean Temperature of Evapor	ation	1		. 4	5.1	1	45 3	
Mean Temperature of Dew P	oint	• • • •	• • • •	. 4	2.4		42.9	
Mean elastic force of Vapour			<i>.</i>	. 0:	2 70 in	1	276i	n
Mean weight of Vapour in a	cubic	foot	of a	ir	3·1gr		2.9€	gr
Mean additional weight require	ed fo	r satu	ıratio	n	0 7gt	-	0.66	gr
Mean degree of Humidity (satur	ation	1.00	0 (0	83		0.84	
mean weight of a cubic foot o	f air			58	84.6g1	5	40.48	zr
ran of Rain				. 3	900 in	1 5	·014i	n
Number of days on which Ra	ain f	ell	• • • •		20		21.9	
No. of days in the month on which the prevailing wind was	N	NE	Е	SE	s	sw	w	nw
	1	6	1	2	9	9	3	0
Mean Velocity in miles per hour	3.9	8.2	11.1	17.7	17.2	11:3	11.1	0
Total No. of miles for each Direction	93	1187	286	851	3711	2450	796	0
Mean degree of Humidity (some and degree of Aumidity (some and weight of a cubic foot of Fall of Rain	satur of air of	NE 6 8.2 1187	1·00 E 1 11·1	SE 2 17.7	83 34.6gr 900 in 20 8 9 17.2	sw 9 11:3 2450	0·84 40·4ş ·014i 21·9 w 3 11·1	yr n NW 0

The total number of miles registered during the month was 9374. The max. Velocity of the wind was 51 miles per hour; direction S.S.E. on the 13th at 5 p.m.

Mean amou	nt of Cloud (an ove	ercast sky b	eing indicated by 10	0 7.0
In the mont	h of October, the	highest read	ing of the Barometer	:
during	44 years, was on	the 5th, in	1884, and was \dots	30.306
The lowest	**	,,	19th, 1862	$28 \cdot 139$
The highest	Temperature	,,	9th, 1869	72.8
The lowest	11	21st,	1880, and 1st, 1888	23.1
The highest	adopted mean tem	perature of	the month, 1861 & '76	51.6
The lowest	,,	"	1880	43.1

The readings of the barometer were generally low, notably between the 5th and 24th. They were below 29 in. on 10 days of the month, and oscillated almost daily until the 21st, when a very steady rise commenced from 28, 7 to 30, 3 inches on the 31st. The lowest reading of the barometer on the 13th was reached at 5 p.m., by a rapid fall of 0.7 inches in eight hours. It was followed by a heavy rainfall on the 14th. The weather was fine, dry, and cold, with the rising barometer of the last week of the month.

Thunder on the 12th and 14th. Hail on the 14th. Ground frost on four days.

NOVEMBER, 1891.

		,	•					
Results of Observations take	n dur	ing th	е Мог	ıth.			n for last l year	
Mean Reading of the Barome	eter			. 29	379	29	·307	
Highest ,,			5th	30	265	30	.051	
Lowest	on	the	11th.	. 27	9 3 8	28	.557	
Range of Barometer Reading	s	. .		. 2	327	1	· 4 94	
Highest Reading of a Max. Th					4.2	1	55.6	
Lowest Reading of a Min. The	erm.	on th	ie 26t	h 2	3.0	ł	25.2	
Range of Thermometer Read					1.2		30.4	
Mean of all the Highest Rea	dings	5		. 4	7.3		46.9	
Mean of all the Lowest Read	lings			9	5.9		36.2	
Mean Daily Range				. 1	1.4		10.7	
Deduced Monthly Mean (from	n Me	an o	f Ma	x.				
and Min				. 4	1.2		41.2	
Mean Temperature from dry	bulk	· · · ·		. 4	8.0		41 ·5	
Adopted Mean Temperature.				. 4	1.0		41.4	
Mean Temperature of Evapor	ation	٠		8	9.7		39.0	
Mean Temperature of Dew P	oint			. 3	8.0		37.7	
Mean elastic force of Vapour				. 0:	229 ir	0	·227i	n
Mean weight of Vapour in a c	cubic	foot	of a	ir	2.6g1		2.68	gr
Mean additional weight require	ed for	r sati	uratio	n	0·4g1		0.48	gr
Mean degree of Humidity (satur	ation	1.0	0) (.90		0 87	
mean weight of a cubic foot o	f air			54	l4∙3gı	r 5	44.9	gr
rall of Rain				. 4	510 ir	1 4	304	in
Number of days on which Rai	n fell		• • • •		18		19.6	
No. of days in the month on which the prevailing wind was	N	NE	Е	SE	s	sw	w	NW
prevailing wind was	5	7	3	1	6	4	3	1
Mean Velocity in miles per hour	3·1	7.0	15·1	17.6	11.2	10.6	4.9	0.8
Total No. of miles for each Direction			1090			1020		19
The total number of miles re The max. Velocity of the wir	egiste	red d	luring	g the	mon	th wa	ıs 630	35.

The max. Velocity of the wind was 42 miles per hour. Direction S.W. by W. on the 11th at 4 p.m.

Mean amount of Cloud (an overcast sky being indicated by 10.0 9.0 In the month of November, the highest reading of the Barometer

The high barometric pressure reached at the end of last month, was maintained through the first week, with small variations not falling below 30 inches. But the decline began on the 5th, and the mercury stood at 29 0 at 9 a.m. on the 9th, having fallen one inch in two days. It then halted for over 30 hours, with a gentle rise before the storm of the 11th. The following table shows the atmospheric disturbance before and during the gale.

Barometer Wind 28.92light S.W. steady Nov. 9 9 p.m. 9 a.m. 29.06 11 a.m. 29.11 backing at 3 p.m. 4 p.m. 29.06 S. backing 9 p.m. 28.90" E.S.E. backing fresh g E. 11 p.m. half gale from E. till 6 a.m. steady 1 p.m. 28.05 falling E. backing at 11 a.m. 9 a.m. 27.94 light N.E. backing 1 p.m. 2 p.m. galeW.N.W.slowly backing ,, 12 9 a.m. 28.91 breeze S.S.W. 11 a.m. calm

The gale opened suddenly and synchronously with the beginning of a very rapid rise of the barometer, and held on, slowly falling and slowly backing to a S.W. fresh breeze at 2 a.m of the 12th.

DECEMBER, 1891.

		•	•						
Results of Observations taken	durin	g the	мот	nth.			n for lest year		
Mean Reading of the Barome	29	29.458							
Highest ,,	30	.071							
Lowest ,,	on	the	10th.	.28	387	28	.599		
Range of Barometer Readings	S			. 1.8	351	1	·472		
Highest Reading of a Max Th					7.0		53.0		
Lowest Reading of a Min. The					4.0	1	20.2		
Range of Thermometer Read					3.0		32.8		
Mean of all the Highest Rea					4.5		42 ·9		
Mean of all the Lowest Read					1.8		3 2 ·9		
Mean Daily Range					2.7	1	10 0		
Deduced Monthly Mean (from and Min.)	n Me	an of	f Max	ĸ.	8.2		37 ·9		
Mean Temperature from dry					8 2	38.6			
Adopted Mean Temperature.					8.2	38.3			
Mean Temperature of Evapor	ation	ı	<i>.</i>	. 3	6.9	36.7			
Mean Temperature of Dew P	oint			. 3	5.1	34.9			
Mean elastic force of Vapour				. 0.5	240 in	\ C			
Mean weight of Vapour in a c	ubic	foot	of a	ir	2·4g1				
Mean additional weight requir	ed fo	r satı	ıratic	n	0.4g1	1	0.48	r	
Mean degree of Humidity (satur	ation	1.00	0 ((.89	0.87			
mean weight of a cubic foot	of ai	r		. 54	7·9 gı	1			
rall of Rain				. 8	712ir	i .			
Number of days on which R	ain i	ell	• • • •		2 0		9.2		
No. of days in the month on which the prevailing wind was	N	NE	Е	SE	s	sw	w	NW	
	4	1	1	0	5	10	7	1	
Mean Velocity in miles per hour	2.6	2.3	16 ·0	0	14.2	15.0	14.7	0.3	
Total No. of miles for each Direction.	267	55	373	0	1701	3602	2562	8	
The total man		·	<u>'</u>		·				

The total number of miles registered during the month was 8568. The max. Velocity of the wind was 46 miles per hour. Direction W. at midnight on the 11th. Calm on the 24th and 25th.

Mean amount of Cloud (an overcast sky being indicated by 10.0									
In the month of December, the highest reading of the Bar-									
ometer during 44 years, was on the 22nd in 1849, and was 30									
The lowest	**	11	8th, 1886	27 ·350					
The highest Tempe	erature	***	9th, 1876	58.1					
The lowest	,,	1)	24th, 1860	6.7					
The highest adopte	d mean to	emperature of	the month, 1857	44 ·6					
The lowest	,,	,,	1878	30.3					

The barometer was very unsteady between 6th and 14th, changing half an inch daily. An extra depression began on the 9th, accompanied with rough and wet weather. It reached the lowest reading of the month at 9 p.m. of the 11th, and the wind freshened to a gale, which registered its maximum velocity of 48 miles per hour between 1 and 2 a.m, while the mercury was making its most rapid rise. A sudden shift of the wind during the breeze of the 9th and 10th from S.W. to N.W. was coincident with a rise of the barometer of 0.06 inch in about 6 minutes at 4-20 a.m. The rainfall was great, and was over half-an-inch on the 5th, 9th, 12th, 13th, 15th, 28th and 30th.

Summary of Observations FOR 1891.

	Mean for the last
	44 years
Mean Reading of the Barometer	29.487
Highest ,, on January 14th30 299	30.279
Lowest ,, on November 11th27.938	28 261
Range of Barometer Readings 2.361	2 018
Highest Reading of a Max. Therm. on Sep. 10th 79·1	81.4
Lowest Reading of a Min. Therm. on Jan. 17th 110	15.6
Range of Thermometer Readings 68-1	65.8
Mean of all the Highest Readings 54.4	54.7
Mean of all the Lowest Readings 39.6	40.7
Mean Daily Range 14.8	14.0
Deduced yearly Mean (from Mean of Max & Min) 46.0	46.8
Mean Temperature of dry bulb 46.2	46.7
Adopted Mean Temperature 46.1	46.8
Mean Temperature of Evaporation 43.6	44.5
Mean Temperature of Dew Point 40.6	$42 \cdot 2$
Mean elastic force of Vapour 0.264 in	0·273in
weight of Vapour in a cubit foot of air 3.0gr	3·3gr
mean additional weight required for saturation 0.7gr	0.7gr
Mean degree of Humidity (saturation 1.00) 0.82	0.84
weight of a cubit foot of air 539.9grs	539.6grs
10tal fall of rain in the Vear 48.506 in	47·154in
Number of days per Month on which Rain fell 16 4	18.1
The Maximum	
The Maximum monthly mean height of the Barometer v February, 1891, and was	as in
The Maximum vegets are the late of the Maximum vegets are	as 28.984
The Maximum yearly mean height of the Barometer w	as in
The Minimum	29.582
,, in 1866, and was	29.389

The greatest monthly	rang	e of	the	Baro	ometer	r was	in	
January, 1884, and v	vas						2	409
The least ,, ,,	i	n Jul	7, 18	52, an	id was	· · · · ·	0	505
The highest reading of th								
on January 18th, 1				_	•	,		·480
The lowest ,, ,,								
Extreme range								130
The highest temperature								88-2
The lowest ,,	,					1881		4.6
The highest adopted mean			-	•				32.4
The lowest ,,		,			_	7, 1855		28.6
The highest adopted me					a yea:	r, 1868	3 ·	49·1
The lowest	,		,	ı	,,	1879	9	44.1
The greatest monthly mea	an we	eight c	of va	pour.	} Jul	y, 1855	2	5.1
The least ,,					oruarv	. 185	j	1.4
The greatest fall of rain in					•			
was								7in
The least	٠.				March	า. 1855	2 0	047
The greatest number of which rain fell in one	f day	ys on nth	} Ju	ly, 1 8	861, D	ec. 18	68	31
The least ,,	,,		, ,,			1, 1852		3
No. of days in the year on		NE	E	SE	s	sw	w	NIL
which the prevailing wind was	42	73	11	12	45	102	59	19
Mean Velocity in miles per hour	6.7	7.7	13.3	11.4	12.2	11.7	11.7	8:1
Total No. of miles for each Direction	6719	13454	3501	3 2 87	13185	28556	16548	3702
The total No. of miles							0 <u>-</u> 0	

The total No. of miles registered during the year was 88.952.

The max. Velocity of the wind was 51 miles per hour; direction S.S.E., at 5 p.m., on October 13th.

					32								
	Solar Halo				9, 19								
OMENA.	Lunar Halo						23	1	15	13, 14, 17	14		
PHENOMENA.	Lightning				24		2		17		27	ber 17th. 16th. ber 21st	
OCCASIONAL (Continued).	Thunder		26	15 90 98	24, 25	6, 8, 17, 21	4, 10, 21, 28, 29		12, 14		27	A Lunar Rainbow was seen at 7-0 p.m. on November 17th. Aurora Borealis was seen at 10-30 p.m. on March 16th. 8-30 p.m. on November 21st.	
OF	Fog	3, 12, 13, 29 4, 20	1	15						24, 26, 27	15, 23, 24, 25	was seen at was seen at 10	
DATES	Невту Ваїп	24		56		6, 21	2, 8, 13, 24, 25, 27	5, 19	14, 18		5,9,12,13,15,28,30 15, 23, 24, 25	A Lunar Rainbo	
	1891.	January February	March	April Mer	May June	July		September	October	November	December		

		33	•
	Spot spectra observed.	Ø1 CO	8
ONS.	Chromosphere partially measured.	1 1	5
SERVATI ach Month.	Entire Chronosphere Measured,	1,0 1894677 6	38
ARY OF SOLAR OBSERVATIONS.	Other Drawings and Notes.	æ 10 ∞ ∞ H	23
OF SOI	Number of Sun Drawings, 10\frac{1}{2} inches to diameter.	7 8 8 12 13 14 17 17 17 17 17 17 18 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8 8	125
SUMMARY	Amount of Sunshine expressed in hours.	51.1 73.7 92.7 101.4 159.9 189.0 149.9 88.4 128.5 111.4 23.4	1187.3
	Recorded Sunshine.	116 22 22 24 24 26 27 26 27 26 27 26 27	277
	1891	January February March April May June July Septembr October Novembr	Totals

AND OF SPOT SPECTRA.	drawing was made.)
JATES OF SOLAR DRAWINGS, OF NOTES, OF OBSERVATIONS OF CHROMOSPHERE, AND OF SPOT SPECTRA.	The figures express, in hundredths of a day, the Greenwich Civil time at which the draw	c denotes chromosphere, s spot spectra.

									34											_
	Десеш.	1	80.			.38				ر و‡ 			1.	-46,c	0 <u>0</u> . –			.45.c	.48	
s made.	Мочет.					:	35	.59					.38	24.	09.	Ģ	S 9.		9	97.
awing wa	October.		.45		·34	.42		.35°,c	78.	H	·34,c	.53	225	.42,c	.34	U L	C#.	.35,0	35,0	0.00
ch the dr	Septem.	000	.35,c,s .41,c,s	S	.42,c,s	.48	40,c	88	.43,c	. 69				_	s'88.	i.	88		.40,c,s	2
ne at whi tra.	August.	02:	2			-	o 92.					.33°c,s		99.			.53		27.	2 !
hs of a day, the Greenwich Civil time s denotes chromosphere, s spot spectra.	July.	-39	.43,c	.50	82.	48	11.	-	.72 .65	3	.72	ວ 99.			.72	.59		.64°c	(,
Greenwich sphere, s	June.		99.	-39	5.99.	41,c	.34,c .44.c	o'89.	.74	11.	89.		.386	.50	.44			92.	÷	:
day, the	May.	44.	.40 .39,c		·50 ·41	1	70. 70.	.48,c	.37,c .40		86.	.44								
dths of a	April.				,	Š	qe.						.44		98.		98.		o 	_
n hundre	March.					.40									00				-7:3	57.
The figures express, in hundredths of a day, the Greenwich Civil time at which the drawing was made. ϵ denotes chromosphere, s spot spectra.	February.	.50,c				-		.59		.49,c		o'09.	9¢.	.62	09.	, f.j.	2	O		
e figures (January.	.43		.40			-		ပ		r.			09.				92.		
Th	168	1 2	। eo या	္ မ	- ∞	e 5	11	12	14	15	16	- 82	20	21	7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7 7	24	26	25	ć ši	9::

5.0	0
0	1.0
90	7.1
4.0 5.0 0.6	0
4.0	1.0
0	5.1
0	9.0
0	0
0	5.0
0	0
5.5	0
2.8	0
5.4	0.3

9.0

January..... February.....

16 17

10

30

MONTH.

TOTAL AMOUNT OF SUNSHINE RECORDED ON EACH DAY.

35

6.9

14.0

2.2 13.0

0

 $\tilde{2}.6$ 8.5

4.6 0.2 <u>ان</u> 0.7

8.4 7:3

0

13.3 0.1

6.6

May 0.5

12.50:1 00

15.0 7.3

7.5

2.19.8 9.8 6.0 1.6

0.9 11.3 5.0

0

6.5

July..... 4.6 June......13·1

0

2.2 9.911:1

3 6 <u>ن</u>

8.5

4.6 2.5 2 9 6.9

5.5 5.5

4.5

4.4

0

0:1

2.2 Ξ

4.2

April March....

2.4 4.0 9.5 33 35 9.9 3.7 -6 0:1 0 0

7.9

2.2

1.3 2.5

6.1

4.0

Z. Z

0

4:0

9.9

2.0

4.9

2 3

10.0

7.2

6.2

0.3

10.1

3 9

2.9

5.6

35 37

September

October November December.....

0:1

. 2. 2. 4.5

4.1 13.0

9.3

0

August

1.4

4.1

2.0

4.4

5.9

 $\tilde{5}$ ·1

6.1

3.0 8. 5.

4.6

0:1

1:1

۰ 7 0

2.5 0

0.5 0

9.0

0

3.5

1.8 3.1

> 0.4 0

> > 3.0

2.0

0

6.0

1.4

0

9.1

0

1:1

0

 Ξ

	•					36							
DAY.	Per centage each month.	19.7	26.5	25.3	24.4	33.1	98.3	30.2	19.5	34.1	8.88	0.7	2.6
on EACH	Monthly Total.	51.1	73.7	7.26	101.4	159.3	189.0	149.9	88.4	128.5	111.4	18.5	23.4
田田	31	4.6	0	5.1	0	10.0	0	1.2	0	0	6.5	0	9.0
	08	2.4	0	5.8	9.0	6.8	6.5	1.2	5. S	3.0	3.0	0	0
RECORDED	29	0	0	8.9	0	8.4	6.9	5.5	6.7	9.0	4.8	4.0	0
RD	28	0	2.0	5.9	6.9	0.5	0	9.9	2.9	6.5	1.1	0	1.5
CC	27	60 60	2.9	5.3	1.7	5.0	8.7	9.5	0	2.2	6.7	0.	25:57
	26	0	6.5	4.0	4 0	0	4.6	8.4	5.0	4.2	2.2	0.5	0
SUNSHINE (Continued.)	25	2.5	7.1	3.2	2.0	6.0	$0.\tilde{5}$	4.9	0	3.2	تن تن	0.5	0
HII	24	0	9.0	1.7	3.0	3.2	5.5	5.0	1.0	2.1	7.3	0	0
NS	23	0	6.3	0	11.6	6.9	2.6	4 ·8	1.9	4.4	0.4	2.0	4.0
ns	22	3.0	6.0	4.5	6.2	0	တ	1.5	0	0.0	€-0	2.3	0.4
OF	21	4.0	2.4	1.6	0.4	1.5	15.2	0.5	3.1	0.1	4.4	5.8	4.7
TZ	20	0	4.4	5.3	3.9	5.6	14.1	1.9	1.7	0	6.1	0.5	1.7
Inc	19	0	4-9	0.5	0.9	5.5	0.6	4.1	7.1	1.2	5.8	1.3	0
\M(18	4.2	6.4	4.8	5.9	9.5	1.4	3.4	8.6	5.0	2.5	0	0
TOTAL AMOUNT	Month.	January	February	March	April	May	June	July	August	September	October	November	December

4.5

3.4

2-3

1-2

10-11/11-12 12-1

9-10

6-8

7.8

6-7

9-9

4-5

Local apparent time.

SUNSHINE

EACH HOUR OF RECORDED

FOR

MONTHLY TABLES

•	

2.0

5.9 7.4 9.0

۶۲ 80

9:3

10.1

8-8

7.4

0.7 5.1

0

C

0 0 0

٠ ا 2.5

4.0 6.56.7

10.5 6.7

12.0 11.2

12.0

11.7

9.0111.7

0.2 9.9

0

February March.... April

13.5 ٠ ج

12.8

9.6

1.5 4.6

0

0 0

37

4.8 . 0

13.5

15.313.9

14 1

11.1 12.7

12.1

12.3

19.1

13.2 6.5

2.7

0

1.7

<u>ن</u>

9.6

9.3 12.9

6.7

9.8

7.8 13.9 16.4

77

9. 12.7 14.7

2.2

2.0 7.2

3,0

0 0

August..... September

0 0 0

2.9

12.25.5 0 0

12.2

14.2

6.11

10.9

Ξ

0

10.3

12.9

15.0

12.6

12.5

12.7 13.2

10.1

8.9

9.5 5.5

<u>.</u>

6.5

0

July... Inne..

0 0 0

8.7 9.0

12.34.0 1.4

17.2 5.5 5.4

18.8

16.9 2 9 6.9

12.5

9.2

0.5

0 0 0

0

October...

6:2

32.8

49.3

26.3

 $107 \cdot 4 | 121 \cdot 0 | 131 \cdot 4 | 129 \cdot 4 | 124 \cdot 3 | 105 \cdot 3 | 93 \cdot 1$

88.1

60.3

89.0

18.3

3.3

Total.....

0

0 0

0

5.4

2.0

0 0

December.....

4:2

1.6 9.8

0.5

0 0

0

0 0

November.....

0

Ξ

6.4 12.6

13.5 15.5

12.9 14.3 14.4 15.1

13.2

13.0 14.1

10.0 12.9

3.9 0.6 4.3 0.4

0.3

May.....

4.6 7.5

. . . 11.9

7.3 12.9 14.6

5.4

6.1

12.5

12.6

10.1

2.0

1.2

OBSERVATIONS OF UPPER CLOUDS (CIRRUS).

Date.		Cloud		Wind	•	Direction
1891.	G. M. T.	Direction.	V'locity (0-6).	Direction.	Force. (0-12).	of Lower Clouds.
January 2	Noon. 1 p.m.	N.E. N.N.E.	2	N.E. N.E.	1 1	N.E. N.E.
Feb. 12 ,, 12 ,, 15 ,, 26	Noon. 2 p.m. 9-30 a.m. 9 a.m.	W.N.W. N.W. S.S.E. W.S.W.	1 2 1 1	S.E. by E. W. N.W. N.E. by N.	0 1 1 1	W. by N. W. N.W.
March 9 ,, 9 ,, 25 ,, 28	11 a m. Noon. 9 a.m. Noon.	E.N.E. N.E. S.W. N.W.	3 2 3 1	N.E. by E. E.N.E. W. by S. N.W.by N.	2 3 5 2	N. by E. N.E. S. W. N. by W.
April 13 ,, 15 ,, 16 ,, 16 ,, 16 ,, 17 ,, 17 ,, 28 ,, 28 ,, 28	9-15 a.m. 5-15 p.m. 2 p.m. 4-20 p.m. 5-25 p.m. 3 p.m. 5 p.m. 1-30 p.m. 4-15 p.m. 5 p.m.	E. by S. N. by W. W.S.W. W.N.W. N.W. N.W. N.W. N.W. N.W	1 2 3 2 3 2 1 3 3 2	E. W. by S. W.S.W. W. by S. W. by S. W. by S. W. by N. W. by S. W. by S.	1 3 7 5 5 3 4 4 4	E. W. W. N.W. N. W. W. W.
May 11 ,, 12 ,, 12 ,, 12 ,, 13 ,, 13 ,, 30 ,, 30 ,, 31 ,, 31	5 p.m. 2-15 p.m. 5-30 p.m. 7-30 p.m. 8 a.m. 11 a.m. 9-20 a.m. 10 a.m. Noon. 2 p.m. 4 p.m.	N.N.E. W. by S. W.N.W. W.S.W. W.N.W. S.W. by S. S. S. by W. E.N.E. N.E.	1 1 2 2 1 1 1 2 1	N.E. W.S.W. S.W. by W. S.W. by S. S.S.W. W.S.W. S. S. by W. E. S.E.	3 2 2 1 2 3 1 1 2 3 4	N.E. S.W. N.W. S. by W. S.W. byS. S.S.W. E. E.
June 1 ,, 1 ,, 3 ,, 3 ,, 6 ,, 8 ,, 8	9 a.m. 11 a.m. Noon. 2-45 p.m. 4 p.m. 8 a.m. 4 p.m. 5 p.m.	S. by E. S. N.E. N.E. E. by S. W. N.N.E. N.N.E.	1 1 2 2 2 2 2 2 1	N.E. by N. E.N.E. E.N.E. E.N.E. N E. by E. N.E. by N. N.E. by E. E.N.E.	1 3 4 5 4 3 4	E. by N. E. N.E. N.E. N.E.

OBSERVATIONS OF UPPER CLOUDS (Continued).

Date)	Cloud		Wind	i	Direction
1891		G.M.T.	Direction,	V'locity (0—6)	Direction.	Force (0—12)	of Lower Clouds
June	9	11-30 a.m.	N.E.	1	N.E.	1	N.N.E.
,,,	11	Noon.	N. by E.	ī	S.	1	
,,	11	3 p m.	W. by N	ī	S.W. byW.	2	
	16	3-30 p.m.	\mathbf{w} .	$\overline{2}$	S.W. by W.	3	W. by N.
,,	21	Noon.	N.N.E.	$\frac{1}{2}$	N.E. by E.	2	1
,,	21	1 p.m.	N.N.E.	$\frac{1}{2}$	N.E. by E.	1	
,,	26	11-30 a.m.	S.	ĩ	S.E. by S.	2	s.
July	3	2 p.m.	S.S.W.	1	s.w.	2	S.W.
٠,,	10	5-30 p m.	W. by S.	1	S.W.	2	W.
,,	10	7 p.m.	W.S.W.	1	S.S.E.	2	W.
,,	14	7 p.m.	E.N.E.	ī	N.E. by N.	3	N.E.
,,	14	8 p.m.	N.E.	1	N.N.E.	1	ļ
"	23	6 p.m.	W. by N.	$\bar{2}$	W. by S.	3	W.
,,	24	Noon.	W.N.W.	3	S.W. by W.	4	W.
,,	27	11 a.m.	S.W.	ĭ	w.	3	W.N.W
,,	27	12-30 a.m.	w.s.w.	ī	w.	4	W.N.W.
,,	$\overline{27}$	4-30 p.m.	W by S.	i	W. by S	4	N.W.
,,	27	5 p.m.	S.W.	i	W.	4	N.W.
Augus	t 6	3 p.m.	N.N.W.	1	w.s.w.	. 3	W.
,,	6	4 p.m.	N.	2	W.S.W.	3	W. by N
,,	6	5-30 p.m.	N.E.	2	W.S.W.	3	W.
,,	13	9 a.m.	S.W. by W.	1	W.	3	W.
,,	19	9 a.m.	S. by W.	l i	S.S.E.	3	S.
,,	22	8 p.m.	Ň.	$\tilde{2}$	N. by E.	1	E.
,,	26	Noon.	s.w.	3	S.W by W.	4	SW by V
,,	26	2 p.m.	S.W.	$\tilde{2}$	S.W. by W.	3	W.S.W.
,,	26	4-30 p.m.	s.w.	2	S.W.	2	S.W.
,,	30	10 a.m.	W.	$\tilde{2}$	S.S.E.	1	S.S.W.
Sept.	3	9-30 a.m.	S.W.	1	S.S.W	1	S.W.byS
,,	3	Noon.	S.S.W.	î	S.	2	S.W.
,,	3	4 p.m.	$\tilde{\mathbf{S}}.\tilde{\mathbf{S}}.\tilde{\mathbf{W}}$	$\hat{2}$	S.E.	1	
,,	7	4 p.m.	w.s.w.	$\tilde{2}$	w.s.w.	1	1
,,	7	5 p.m.	w.s.w.	ĩ	W. by S.	Õ	
,,	9	10 a.m.	S. by W.	î	S. by E.	2	
,,	9	2 p.m.	S.S.W.	$\hat{2}$	S. by E.	3	S.S.W.
,,	11	9 a.m.	N.N.E.	ĩ	N.N.E.	0	
Octob	er 4	10 a.m.	w.s.w.	1	S. by W.	3	s.w.
,,	4	11 a.m.	w.s.w.	$\overline{2}$	s.s.w.	3	S.S.W.
,,	8	7-30 a.m.	S.W.	1	S.W.	ŏ	
,,	8	2 p.m.	S.W.	$\frac{1}{2}$	S. by W.	3	S. by W
		- P.III.	D. 11.	4	D. Dy 11.		~. ~, ',

OBSERVATIONS OF UPPER CLOUDS (Continued).

Dat			Cloud.		Wind	Direction	
189	1	G.M.T.	Direction.	V'locity (0-6)	Direction.	Force. (0—12).	of Lower Clouds.
Octob	er 9 19	9 a.m. 3 p.m.	S.W. by S. W. by S.	$\frac{2}{3}$	S.W. W. by S.	3 2	S.W. S.W.
Nov.	$\begin{array}{c} 21 \\ 29 \end{array}$	Noon. 10-5 a.m.	W. S.	2 2	N. W.S.W.	1 1	N. by W. SW by W
Dec.	14 28	Noon. 2 p.m.	N.N.W. N. by W.	3 4	W. by N. S.W. by W.	2 1	NW by W W.S.W.

MONTHLY MAGNETICAL OBSERVATIONS TAKEN AT THE

College Observatory, Stonyhurst, 1891.

THE Horizontal, Vertical, and Total Forces are calculated to English measure; one foot, one second of mean solar time, and one grain being assumed as the units of space, of time, and of mass.

The Vertical and Total Forces are obtained from the absolute measures of the Horizontal Force and of the Dip

In the observations of Deflection and Vibration, taken each month for absolute measure of Horizontal Force, the same magnet has always been employed.

The moment of inertia of the magnet with its stirrup, for different degrees of temperature, and the co-efficients in the corrections required for the effects of temperature and of terrestrial magnetic induction on the magnetic moment of the magnet, were determined at the Kew Observatory by the late Mr. Welsh.

The moment of inertia of the magnet with its stirrup, using the grain and foot as the units of mass and of linear measure is $5 \cdot 27303$. Its rate of increase for increase of temperature is $0 \cdot 00073$ for every 10° of Fahr.

The weight of the magnet with its stirrup is approximately 825 grains, and the length of the magnet is nearly 3.94 inches. The moment of inertia was determined, independently of the weight and dimensions, by the method of vibration, with and without a known increase of the moment of inertia.

The temperature corrections have always been obtained from the formula $q(t^{\circ}-35^{\circ})+q'(t^{\circ}-35^{\circ})^{2}$, where t° is the observed temperature and 35° Fahr. the adopted standard temperature. The values of the co-efficients q and q' are respectively 0.0001128 and 0.000000436.

The induction co-efficient μ is 0.000244.

The correction for error of graduation of the Deflection bar at 1.0 foot is + 0.00004 ft, at 1.3 + 0.000064 ft.

The observed times of vibration are entered in the Table without corrections.

The time of one vibration has been obtained each month from the mean of twelve determinations of the time of 200 vibrations.

The angles of deflection are each the mean of two sets or readings.

In deducing from these observations the ratio and product of the magnetic moment m of the magnet, and the earth's horizontal magnetic intensity X, the induction and temperature corrections have always been applied, and the observed time of vibration has been corrected for the effect of torsion of the suspending thread; but no correction has been required for the rate of the chronometer, or for the arc of vibration, the former having been always under 1.5s and the latter never over 50'.

The average deflection of the magnet caused by a twist of the torsion circle through 90°, has been about 15'.5 of arc.

In the calculations of the ratio—, the third and subsequent X

terms of the series $1 + \frac{P}{+-+-+} + &c.$, have always been omitted.

The value of the constant P was found to be 0.00564.

The Declination observations have been taken once a week

OBSERVATIONS OF VIBRATIONS AND DEFLECTION FOR ABSOLUTE MEASURE OF MAGNETIC FORCE.

Month.	G. M. T. (Civil Day).	Temper- ature.	Time of one vibration.	G. M. T.	Temperature.	Observed Deflection at 1 of ft. at 1 · 3 ft.
T	р. н. м.	0		D. H. M.	0	0 , "
January	15th 12 35	39.0	5 84500	15th 13 27	43.0	12 38 27
February	26th 10 47	47.5	5.85600	26th 11 55		12 36 48
March	28th 18 41	48.0	5.85750	,, 12 17 27th 14 17	000	5 43 30 12 38 43
A 19				,, 14 30	4 6 0	5 43 44
April	23rd 10 57	49.0	5.86442	23rd 11 42 ,, 11 56		12 39 12 5 43 36
Мау	28th 10 30	49.5	5.90890	28th 11 42 ,, 11 53		12 33 20 5 43 11
June	11th 13 59	64.0	5.83830	11th 14 36 ,, 14 50		12 35 37 5 41 55
July	15th 11 13	66.0	5 ·90977	15th 12 14 ,, 12 21	68.0	12 33 0 5 40 50
August	10th 10 6	63 5	5 89609	10th 11 22	63.0	$\begin{array}{cccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$
Septemb'r	23rd 15 43	60.0	5'90375	24th 9 30 9 56	51.8	12 32 14 5 38 11
October	15th 10 44	50.1	5.89966	15th 12 45		5 38 54
Novemb'r	14th 9 53	39.9	5.89653	15th 12 10	47.9	5 30 38
Decemb'r	17th 10 2	37.9	5.96440	17th 11 54	41.0	12 8 51
:						
				1	<u> </u>	1

DIP OBSERVATIONS.			MAGNETIC INTENSITY.			
Month	G. M. T.	DIP	X.orHori- zontal Force	Y. OR VERTICAL FORCE	Total Force	
	D. H. M.	0 1 11				
January	15th 12 35	69 4 56	3.7055	9.6947	10.3787	
February	28th 15 39	69 6 25	3 7043	9.7043	1.0 · 3873	
March	27th 10 50	69 10 34	3.7017	9.7327	10.4129	
April	21st	68 56 49	3.6972	9.6050	10.2919	
May	29th 17 20	69 4 48	3.6759	9.6162	10 2950	
June		í	3.7226			
July	17th 10 49	69 10 9	3.6860	9.6880	10.3656	
August	28th 16 4	69 17 30	3 6977	9.7814	10.4571	
September	24th 12 45	69 14 18	3.7017	9.7645	10.4427	
October	16th 11 0	68 59 12	3.6990	9.6295	10.3156	
November	14th 12 0	69 23 49	3.7481	9.9699	10.6513	
December	18th 10 30	69 10 43	3.7075	9.7490	10.4292	
Means		69 9 1	3 7039	9.7214	10.4025	

DECLINATION OBSERVATIONS.

	G.M.T.	West Dec	LINATION	
Month.	(CIVIL DAY).	Observation	Monthly Mean	
		0 1 4	0 1 "	
T-	D. H. M.		0 , "	
January	5th 9 30	19 10 24		
	13th 9 15	19 15 14		
	20th 9 13	19 26 14	19 15 49	
Voh	26th 9 17	19 11 24 18 53 14	19 10 49	
February	3rd 9 14	18 53 14 19 15 29		
	16th 9 12	19 13 29		
	23rd 8 57	1	19 6 44	
March	24th 8 46	19 6 4	19 6 44	
maich	2nd 8 54	19 7 34		
	9th 8 53	19 0 9		
	16th 9 1	19 8 34		
	24th 9 5	18 46 59	19 0 58	
April	31st 9 12		19 0 96	
	6th 9 12	19 0 24 18 46 44		
	13th 8 53	1		
	21st 8 53		18 59 44	
May	27th 9 3	-	10 09 44	
	1	19 2 19 18 59 49		
	11th 9 14	18 59 49		
	18th 9 7		19 1 42	
	26th 8 54	18 59 9	19 1 42	

DECLINATION OBSERVATIONS (Continued).

		G.M.T.	West Dec	CLINATION
Month.		(CIVIL DAY).	Observation	Monthly Mean
June	••	D. H. M. 1st 9 3 8th 8 58	0 , " 19 2 59 18 59 24	o ! "
July	•	16th 9 2 23rd 8 57 30th 9 2 7th 9 9	19 8 19 18 44 39 19 4 9 19 5 29	18 59 54
August		14th 9 11 27th10 35 10th 9 18 17th 9 3	19 2 19 18 57 54 18 58 24 18 49 24	19 1 54
September	••	24th 8 54 1st 9 30 28th 9 3	19 2 19 18 53 16 18 56 49	18 56 45 18 55 5
October	••	5th 9 3 19th 9 3 26th 9 2	18 55 29 18 50 59 19 3 14	18 56 34
November	••	2nd 9 32 9th 9 7 16th 9 45 23rd 9 12	18 59 49 19 0 54 19 2 29 18 57 34	
December		30th 9 3 7th 9 12 14th 9 2	18 52 39 18 41 59 19 16 59	18 58 41
Yearly Mean		21st 9 17 28th 9 10	19 0 49 18 55 24	18 58 48

DATES OF MAGNETIC DISTURBANCES.

The disturbances are divided into three classes, small, moderate, and greater; these are indicated by the initial letters of the classes, and the letter c denotes calm. The days are reckoned astronomically, from noon to noon The asterisk signifies that the record was partly or wholly lost, according as it stands, with or without an initial letter.

Mon	гн.	Jan.	Feb.	March	April	May	June	July	August	Sep.	Oct.	Nov.	Dec.
Day	1	c*	s	С	m	s	С	s	s	m	m	 s	
	2	C	c	m	m	s	s	s	m	m	m	s	s
	2 3	c	c	m	s	s	s	m	m	m	s	s	c
	4	c	c*	m	s	m	s	С	s	s	s	s	s*
	4 5 6 7	s	s*	g	s	S	m	s	С	s	s	s	s
	6	С	m	s	i S	m	s	m	С	s	s	S	m
	7	С	s	s	m	m	s	s	S	С	s	С	m
	8	С	С	С	g	m	s	С	s	m	m	С	s
	9	S	m	m	m	s	С	С	S	g	m	С	m
	10	s	m	S	s	s	С	s	s	g	s	S	m
	11	s	m	С	m	S	s	С	s	g	s	S	m
	12	s	m	m	g	S	С	С	s	С	m	S	m
	13	s	m	S	m	m	s	s	m	m	S	S	m
	14	s	m	m	S	g	m	s	m	m	s	m	m
	15 16	s	S	m	С	g	s	С	s	S	С	m	m
	16	m	s	m	s	g	s	m	m	m	С	m	S
	17	m	m	m	m	m	S	S	С	C	С	s*	С
	18	m	s	S	m	S	s	С	С	S	m	S *	С
	19	m	S	S	С	m	m	m	m	С	m	m*	m
	$\begin{array}{c} 20 \\ 21 \end{array}$	s	S	s	m	S	S	S	S	m	m	m m*	m m
	$\frac{21}{22}$	s	s	s	m	S	s	С	m	m	S	*	m
	$\frac{2z}{23}$	S	S	С	m	s	S	C	C	m	s m	s	C
	24 24	s	S	m	S	S	S	C	S	m		S	c
	$\frac{24}{25}$	S	m	m	S	С	S	m s	S	S	g m	m	c
	26	S	S	S	S S	c	S	S	S	m	m	m	c
	$\tilde{27}$	S	S C	S S	S	m	S	S	C	m	m	m	s
	28	m	s	C	m	m	c	s*	m	g	m	m	s
	29	C	3	C	S	m	c	s	m	m	m	S	m
	30	c		m	S	S	c	c	s	m	s	s	m
	31	C		g	3	S	ا آ	c	m		s	· .	С
_{si} (s	 1	16	14	11	14	16	20	14	15	7	13	16	7
g n	1	5	9	12	12	10	3	5	10	15	14	10	15
Totals.		0	0	2	$\frac{2}{2}$	3	0	0	0	4	1	0	0
, (C		10	5	6	2	2	7	12	6	4	3	3	9

PRESENTS RECEIVED.

On the difference produced in Mean Temperature derived from daily Max. and Min. readings, as depending on the time, &c., which the thermometers are read, by W. Ellis, F.R.A.S. from On the decimal variation of the mag- netic elements as depending on method of tabulation, by the	m Royal Observatory.
same	**
General	Registrar General.
Washington Astronomical and Meteorological Observations from 1846 to 1882 Meteorological Observations at stations	Meteorological Office.
of second order, 1887	"
Hourly Means of four observations under Meteorological Council,	
1887	. 3,
Quarterly Weather Reports, 1880 (new	
series)	1,
XX71-1 1001	,,
Doil. 1901	,,
Meteorological Record, by William	11
Marriott	,,
Cyclone Tracks of the South Indian	~
Ocean	,,
Daily Weather Charts to illustrate the	
tracks of two Cyclones in the	
Arabian Sea	,,
Meteorological Charts of the South	
Indian Ocean	,,
Magnetical Observations at Nowaja	
Semlja (Part I).	,,
Instructions for taking Meteorological	
Observations, by Sir H. James Monthly Notices of the Royal Astro-	"
nomical Society, 1891	Royal Astr. Soc.
nomical cociety, 1001	Royal Hatt. Doc.

Report of the Royal Observatory of	
Edinburgh	Royal Obs. of Edinburgh.
Edinburgh Circulars	n
Catalogue of the Crawford Library of	
the Royal Observatory of Edin-	
burgh	,,
Cloud Photography, by LieutGen.	
Strachey, R.E.F.R.S. and G.	
M. Whipple, Esq	Kew Observatory.
Report of Kew Committee, 1890	,,
Appendix to report of 1890	19
Tests and Certificates	15
Report of the Astronomer of the	••
Marine Committee of the	
Mersey Docks and Harbour	
Board, 1875—78	Committee.
Publications of West Hendon House	
Obs., Sunderland, by J. W.	
Backhouse, F.R.A.S.	Author.
Presidential address, Brit. Ass., by	•
William Huggins, Esq., F.R.S.,	:
etc., etc.	,,
Meteoritic Hypothesis by Norman	•
Lockver	Rev. A. L. Cortie, S.J.
Barometer Oscillations during the	.
Storms	G. J. Symons, F.R.S.
British Rainfall	,,
Monthly Meteorological Magazine	**
on the relation between the Magnetic	***
permeability of Rocks and	
Regional Magnetic Disturbances	_
by A. W. Rücker, M.A., F.R.S.	Author.
Report of Rousdon Observatory	Observatory.
Results of Meteorological Observa-	
HONG INUI at Luggarous	
Report and 1 But 1 Juggarow	Met. Office, India.
tions, 1890, at Juggarow . Report on the Meteorology of India in	Met. Office, India.
- 1889 Dy John Eliot M A	Met. Office, India.
Magnetical and Meteorological Obser-	
Magnetical and Meteorological Obser-	
Magnetical and Meteorological Observations, Bombay 1888-89 Cyclone Memoira, Bort III. and IV.	21
Magnetical and Meteorological Observations, Bombay 1888-89 Cyclone Memoirs, Part III. and IV. Indian Meteorological Memoirs, Vol.))))
Magnetical and Meteorological Observations, Bombay 1888-89 Cyclone Memoirs, Part III. and IV. Indian Meteorological Memoirs, Vol.	31 31
Magnetical and Meteorological Observations, Bombay 1888-89 Cyclone Memoirs, Part III. and IV. Indian Meteorological Memoirs, Vol. IV., Part VII. Brief Sketch of the Meteorology of the	n n n
Magnetical and Meteorological Observations, Bombay 1888-89 Cyclone Memoirs, Part III. and IV. Indian Meteorological Memoirs, Vol. IV., Part VII. Brief Sketch of the Meteorology of the Bombay Presidency 1890-91 Monthly Weether Bombay Presidency 1890-91))))))))
Magnetical and Meteorological Observations, Bombay 1888-89 Cyclone Memoirs, Part III. and IV. Indian Meteorological Memoirs, Vol. IV. Part VII. Brief Sketch of the Meteorology of the Bombay Presidency 1890-91 Monthly Weather Review Registers of Original Observations 1891	11 11 11 11
Magnetical and Meteorological Observations, Bombay 1888-89 Cyclone Memoirs, Part III. and IV. Indian Meteorological Memoirs, Vol. IV., Part VII. Brief Sketch of the Meteorology of the Bombay Presidency 1890-91 Monthly Weather Review Registers of Original Observations 1891 Madras Circle Observations 1890))))))))))))))))))))))))))
Magnetical and Meteorological Observations, Bombay 1888-89 Cyclone Memoirs, Part III. and IV. Indian Meteorological Memoirs, Vol. IV., Part VII. Brief Sketch of the Meteorology of the Bombay Presidency 1890-91 Monthly Weather Review Registers of Original Observations 1891 Madras Circle Observations 1890	27 - 17 - 27 - 27 - 27 - 27 - 27 - 27 -
Magnetical and Meteorological Observations, Bombay 1888-89 Cyclone Memoirs, Part III. and IV. Indian Meteorological Memoirs, Vol. IV. Part VII. Brief Sketch of the Meteorology of the Bombay Presidency 1890-91 Monthly Weather Review Registers of Original Observations 1891 Madras Circle Observations 1868-69-70 Report on the Administration of the	n n n n n
Magnetical and Meteorological Observations, Bombay 1888-89 Cyclone Memoirs, Part III. and IV. Indian Meteorological Memoirs, Vol. IV., Part VII. Brief Sketch of the Meteorology of the Bombay Presidency 1890-91 Monthly Weather Review Registers of Original Observations 1891 Madras Circle Observations 1868-69-70 Report on the Administration of the Met. Dept. of India Monthly Record of Melbourne))))))))))))))))))))))))))
Magnetical and Meteorological Observations, Bombay 1888-89 Cyclone Memoirs, Part III. and IV. Indian Meteorological Memoirs, Vol. IV., Part VII. Brief Sketch of the Meteorology of the Bombay Presidency 1890-91 Monthly Weather Review Registers of Original Observations 1891 Madras Circle Observations 1868-69-70 Report on the Administration of the Met. Dept. of India Monthly Record of Melbourne))))))))))))))))))))))))))
Magnetical and Meteorological Observations, Bombay 1888-89 Cyclone Memoirs, Part III. and IV. Indian Meteorological Memoirs, Vol. IV., Part VII. Brief Sketch of the Meteorology of the Bombay Presidency 1890-91 Monthly Weather Review Registers of Original Observations 1891 Madras Circle Observations 1868-69-70 Report on the Administration of the Met. Dept. of India	91 91 91 91 91 91

Met. Observations at Adelaide Observatory and other places during 1881-83 by Chas. Todd. Observations taken at Magnetical and Meteorological Observatory at Batavia, Vol. XII., 1889. Hourly Readings of the Draper Wind Instrument	Observatory " New York Met. Obs. Canadian Met. Service
Report for the year 1887 Observations during the year 1885 Pilot Charts of the North Atlantic Ocean	U.S. Naval Department
Report of U.S. Naval Obs. 1890 . Magnetical Observations of U.S. Naval Obs. 1888-90 .	11 . 11
Washington Observations during 1886 Washington Magnetical Observations during 1886, Appendix I.	.;
Summaries of International Observa- tions	U.S. War Department Smithsonian Institute
Transactions of New York Academy of Sciences Transactions of Meriden Scientific	Academy of Sciences
Association	Association
tion to Star Transits Total Solar Eclipse, Dec., 1889 Proceedings of Rochester Academy of	Georgetown College Obs. Lick Observatory
Sciences, vol. I. Toronto General Meteorological Regis-	Academy of Sciences
ter., 1890	Observatory
Report of the Meteorological Bureau Publications of the Leander McCor-	Bureau
mick Observatory Publications of the Cincinnatti Obs	Observatory
Observations made at the Hong Kong Observatory,1890,byW.Doberck	,,
Bulletin Mensuel de l'Observatoire	11
Météorologique de l'Université d'Upsal	L'Observatoire
Zi-ka-wei	"
del R. Coll. Carlo Alberto in Moncalieri Observaciones Magneticas y Meteoro-	Osservatorio
logicas del R. Coll. de Belen en la Habana	Observatorio

Anuario del Observatorio Astrónomico Nacional de Tacubaya, año IXXI., 1891-92	Observatorio
Anuario del Observatorio de La Plata, 1890-91	
Boletin Mensual, Obs. Met. y Magn.	**
Central de México	11
logicas Col. Cat. del Sagrado	
Corazon de Jesus en Puebla . Obs. Met. Colegio de San Juan Nepomu-	"
ceno, Saltillo Coahnila México	
Observaciones Verificadas, 1890, Ob-	
servatorio Meteorologico de Manila	,,
Memorias de la Sociedad Cientifica	
"Antonio Alzate" Report of the Board of Visitors to the	La Sociedad
Observatory, Victoria	The Observatory
British Journal of Photography . The Observatory	The Editor
Anales del Instituto y Observatorio de	,,
Marina de San Fernando, 1890 Anales de la Oficina Meteorologica	Observatorio
Argentina, Tomo VII.	,,
Annual Report of the Director of the Astronomical Observatory of	
Harvard College 1890	The Observatory
nenry Draper Memorial.—Fourth	·
Annual Report (Star Spectra) Ergerbnisse der Meteorologischen Beo-	11
Dachtungen im Jahre, 1888,	
Herausgegeben von dem König- lich Preussischen Meteorologi-	
schen Institut durch Wilhelm	
von Bezold. Direktor, Berlin Ergebnisse der Meteorologischen Beo-	Das Institut
bacillungen in Jahre, 1889. Von	
Demselben Ergebnisse der Meteorologischen Beo-	**
paculungen in Tante (890) von	
Demselben Ergebnisse der Meteorologischen Beo-	,,
equiungen in Tante 1891 von	
Demselben Abhandlungen des Königlich Preussi-	3*
Meteorologischen Insti-	
tuts. Herausgegeben durch Wilhelm von Bezold, Direktor.	
Band I.; No. 1-3. Berlin, 1890.	"

Ein Beitrag zur Geschichte der Meteorologie und zur Kulturgeschichte. Von Prof. Dr. G. Hellmann, Mitglied des Königl. Meteor. Instituts, zu Berlin

Instituts, zu Berlin Ergebnisse der Meteorologischen Beo-

bachtungen im Königreich Sachsen im Jahre, 1890. Herausgegeben von Prof. Dr. Paul Schreiber, Director des Königl. sächsischen Meteorologischen Institutes, Chemnitz.

Bericht über die Thätigkeit im Königl. sächsischen Meteorologischen Institut für das Jahr, 1890. Von Demselben, Chemnitz

Jahrbücher der K. K. Central-Anstalt für Meteorologie und Erdmagnetismus. Jahrgang, 1889, Wien

Meteorologische Beobachtungen angestellt am Haynald-Observatorium zu Kalocsa in den Jahren 1886-1888. Von Julius Fényi, S. J.

Beobachtungen der Russischen Polarstation auf Nowaja Semlja. I.
Theil. Magnetische Beobachtungen bearbeitet von K. Andrejeff. Herausgegeben unter Redaction von R. Lenz. 1891

Annalen des Physikalischen Central-Observatoriums. Herausgegeben von H. Wild, Mitglied der Kaiserlichen Akademie der Wissenschaften und Direktor des Physikalischen Central-Observatoriums. Jahrgang, 1890 Theil I. St. Petersburg.

Supplement zu den Zonenbeobachtungen in Christiania. Herausgegeben von H. Geelmuyden, Professor, Direktor der Sternwarte. Christiania, 1891.

Magnetische Beobachtungen und stündliche Temperaturbeo-bachtungen im terminjahre.
August, 1882—August, 1883.
Angestellt auf der Universitätssternwarte in Christiania.
Herausgegeben von Demselben

Publicazioni della Specola Vaticana. Fasciolo I. Roma, 1891 . . . Die Gesellschaft Urania

Das Institut

Die Anstalt

Der Verfasser.

Die Station

Das Observatorium

Die Sternwarte

Osservatorio

	Metallische Eruption Beobachtet am	
	2 Mai, 1891, von J. Fènyi, S.J.	
i	(Estratto dalle Memorie della	
	Società degli Spettroscopisti	71 4 .
	Italiani, Vol. XX., 1891	Il Autore
	Astronomische Mittheilungen, von Dr.	
	R. Wolf	Der Verfasser
	Annuaire de l'Observatoire Municipal	
	de Monsouris pour 1891	L'Observatoire
	Annuaire de la Société Météorologique	
	de France	La Société
	Bulletin des Publications Nouvelles	
	de la Librairie Gauthier Villars	
	et Fils	Libraires
	Observations Météorologiques, par le	Diorancs
	R. P. E. Colin, S. J. Vol. II., 1890	Obs. Royal, Madagascar
	Observations Magnétiques pendant	Obs. Hoyar, Madagascar
	L'Année 1888-89. Par M. Th.	
		T 14 4
	Moureaux . Histoire de L'Astronomie à Toulouse.	L'Auteur
	Par M. G. Bigourdan	"
	Vitesse Enorme d'une Protubérance	
	Solaire, Observée le 17 Juin,	
	1891. Par M. J. Fényi, S.J.	> 1
	Protubérances Observées sur le Disque	
	Solaire. Par M. J. Fényi, S. J	**



APPENDIX.

RESULTS

OF

METEOROLOGICAL OBSERVATIONS

TAKEN AT

ST. IGNATIUS' COLLEGE, MALTA,

BY THE

REV. J. SCOLES, S.J.

1891.

ST. IGNATIUS' COLLEGE,

Lat. $35^{\circ}~55'$ N. Long. $14^{\circ}~29'$ E. Barometer Readings reduced to 32° F. at sea level.

METEOROLOGICAL REPORT.

1891.

JANUARY.

Results of Observations taken during the Month.	Mean for the last 5 Years.
Mean Reading of the Barometer inches 30 035	30 051
Highest ,, on the 31st ,, 30.456	30.415
Lowest ,, on the 22nd ,, 29.620	29.538
Range of Barometer Readings " 0.836	0.877
Highest Reading of a Max. Therm. on the 8th 63.0	63.9
Lowest Reading of a Min. Therm. on the 20th 37.8	41.6
Range of Thermometer Readings 25.2	22.3
Greatest range in 24 hours on the 25th 19.0	18.4
Mean of all the Highest Readings 56.5	58.4
Mean of all the Lowest Readings 46.0	47.8
Mean Daily Range 10-5	10.6
Mean Temperature (deduced from Max & Min.) 50.5	52.5
Mean Temperature (deduced from Dry Bulb) 50.0	52.1
Adopted Mean Temperature 50 3	52.3
Mean Temperature of Evaporation 45.4	48.1
Mean Temperature of Dew Point 41.8	44.9
Mean elastic force of Vapourinches 0 265	0.298
Mean weight of Vapour in a cub. ft. of air grains 3.0	3.4
Mean additional weight required for saturation ,, 0.9	0.9
Mean degree of Humidity	80
Mean weight of a cubic foot of airgrains 548 3	542.9
Fall of Raininches 4:519	3.329
Number of days on which Rain fell 17	12
Mean amount of Clouds (an overcast sky=10) 6.0	4.6
Total number of miles of Wind indicated 9730	8336
Mean Velocity of Wind per hourmiles 13:1	11.2

FEBRUARY.

Results of Observations taken during the Month,	Mean for the last 5 years.
Mean Reading of the Barometer inches30.185	30.064
Highest ,, on the 24th ., 30.482	30.334
Lowest ,, on the 14th ,, 29.753	29.690
Range of Barometer Readings, 0.729	0.644
Highest Reading of a Max. Therm. on the 27th 61.5	67.0
Lowest Reading of a Min. Therm. on the 20th 37.7	42.0
Range of Thermometer Readings 23-8	25.0
Greatest Range in 24 hours on the 27th 20.4	18.8
Mean of all the Highest Readings 56.0	60.7
Mean of all the Lowest Readings 44.5	49.0
Mean Daily Range 11.5	11.7
Mean Temperature (deduced from Max. & Mir.). 49.2	53.9
Mean Temperature (deduced from Dry Bulb) 49.8	54.0
Adopted Mean Temperature	54.0
Mean Temperature of Evaporation 45.0	50.0
Mean Temperature of Dew Point 41.6	47.3
Mean elastic force of Vapourinches 0.263	0.327
Mean weight of Vapour in a cub. ft. of air grains 3.0	3.7
Mean additional weight required for saturation, 0.8	0.8
Mean degree of Humidity	83
mean weight of a cubic foot of airgrains 548.3	541.1
rall of Raininches 3.799	1.483
Number of days on which Rain fell	9
mean amount of Cloud (an overcast sky=10) 5.7	4.0
Total number of miles of Wind indicated 7030	6893
Mean Velocity of Wind per hourmiles 10.5	10.1

MARCH.

Results of Observations taken during the Month.	Mean for the last 5 years.
Mean Reading of the Barometer inches30 036	30.008
Highest ,, on the 6th ,, 30.400	30.404
Lowest ,, on the 13th ,, 29.648	29.513
Range of Barometer Readings , 0.752	0.891
Highest Reading of a Max. Therm. on the 11th 71:1	74.6
Lowest Reading of a Min. Therm. on the 4th 39.8	44.2
Range of Thermometer Readings 31-3	30.4
Greatest Range in 24 hours on the 11th 24.6	23.4
Mean of all the Highest Readings 62.4	63.6
Mean of all the Lowest Readings 49.0	51.2
Mean Daily Range 13.4	12.4
Mean Temperature (deduced from Max. & Min.) 55.0	56.6
Mean Temperature (deduced from Dry Bulb) 53.8	56.0
Adopted Mean Temperature 54.4	56.3
Mean Temperature of Evaporation 50.0	52.5
Mean Temperature of Dew Point 46.6	49.4
Mean elastic force of Vapour inches 0.318	0.354
Mean weight of Vapour in a cub. ft. of air grains 3.5	4.0
Mean additional weight required for saturation ,, 1.1	1.0
Mean degree of Humidity	79
Mean weight of a cubic foot of airgrains 539.8	5 36·7
Fall of Raininches 0.173	0.692
Number of days on which Rain fell 4	6
Mean amount of Cloud (an overcast sky=10) 4.6	4.2
Total number of miles of Wind indicated 6670	7886
Mean Velocity of Wind per hourmiles 9.0	10.6

APRIL.

Results of Observations taken during the Month.	Mean for the last 5 years.
Mean Reading of the Barometerinches29 934	29.930
Highest ,, on the 18th ,, 30 196	30.246
Lowest ,, on the 28th ,, 29 605	29.460
Range of Barometer Readings, 0.591	0.786
Highest Reading of a Max. Therm. on the 9th 84.5	75.1
Lowest Reading of a Min. Therm. on the 23rd 49.0	47.9
Range of Thermometer Readings 35.5	27.2
Greatest Range in 24 hours on the 8th 30.0	20.9
Mean of all the Highest Readings 67.0	67.5
Mean of all the Lowest Readings 53.7	54.2
Mean Daily Range 13.3	13.3
Mean Temperature deduced from Max. & Min.) 594	59.8
Mean Temperature (deduced from Dry Bulb.) 584	59.8
Adopted Mean Temperature 58.9	59.8
Mean Temperature of Evaporation 54.5	55.9
Mean Temperature of Dew Point 51.0	52.3
Mean elastic force of Vapourinches 0.374	0.393
Mean weight of Vapour in a cub. ft. of air grains 4.2	4.4
mean additional weight required for saturation, 1.3	1.4
Mean degree of Humidity	77
mean weight of a cubic foot of air grains 532.6	530.6
rall of Raininches 1.180	0.606
Number of days on which Rain fell 11	5
mean amount of Cloud (an overcast sky=10) 4.7	4.0
nnmber of miles of Wind indicated 8830	7869
Mean Velocity of Wind per hourmiles 12.3	10.9

MAY.

Results of Observations taken during the Month.	Mean for the last 5 years.
Mean Reading of the Barometerinches29.906	30.033
Highest ,, on the 20th ,, 30 195	30.197
Lowest ,, on the 11th ,, 29 371	29.651
Range of Barometer Readings ,, 0.824	0.546
Highest Reading of a Max. Therm. on the 5th 76.6	84.0
Lowest Reading of a Min. Therm. on the 20th 50.4	51.1
Range of Thermometer Readings 26.2	32 9
Greatest Range in 24 hours on the 5th 21.1	25.2
Mean of all the Highest Readings 70.5	73.3
Mean of all the Lowest Readings 57:1	58⋅3
Mean Daily Range	15.0
Mean Temperature (deduced from Max. & Min.) 62.8	64.4
Mean Temperature (deduced from Dry Bulb) 61.6	64.5
Adopted Mean Temperature 62-2	64.5
Mean Temperature of Evaporation 58-2	60.3
Mean Temperature of Dew Point 54.8	56.3
Mean elastic force of Vapourinches 0 430	0.456
Mean weight of Vapour in a cub. ft. of air grains 4.8	4.9
Mean additional weight required for saturation, 1.5	1.9
Mean degree of Humidity	73
Mean weight of a cubic foot of airgrains 527.9	$527 \cdot 2$
Fall of raininches 0.255	0.273
Number of Days on which rain fell 4	3
Mean amount of Cloud (an overcast sky=10) 4·3	2.8
Total number of miles of Wind indicated 7770	6996
Mean Velocity of Wind per hourmiles 10.4	9.4

JUNE.

Results of Observations taken during the Month.	Mean for the last 5 years.
Mean Reading of the Barometerinches30·033 Highest ,, on the 15th ,, 30·195 Lowest ,, on the 6th ,, 29·879 Range of Barometer Readings, 0·316 Highest Reading of a Max. Therm. on the 7th 99·6 Lowest Reading of a Min. Therm. on the 2nd 58·3 Range of Thermometer Readings	lest
Number of days on which Rain fell	0·140 2 2·2
Total number of miles of Wind indicated 5195 Mean Velocity of Wind per hour miles 7.2	6549 9·1

JULY.

Results of Observations taken during the Month.	Mean for the last 5 years.
Mean Reading of the Barometerinches36.0	03 30.025
Highest ,, on the 19th ,, 30.0	72 30.177
Lowest ,, on the 11th ,, 29.8	52 29.876
Range of Barometer Readings, 02	20 0.301
Highest Reading of a Max. Therm. on the 10th 97	96.1
Lowest Reading of a Min. Therm. on the 28th 65	64.9
Range of Thermometer Readings 32	31.2
	8 25.8
	86.5
Mean of all the Lowest Readings 70	69.6
	16.9
Mean Temperature (deduced from Max. & Min.) 78	s·5 77·5
Mean Temperature (deduced from Dry Bulb.) 76	9 77.0
Adopted Mean Temperature 77	77.3
Mean Temperature of Evaporation 70	70.3
Mean Temperature of Dew Point 65	65.4
Mean elastic force of Vapour inches 0.6	33 0.627
Mean weight of Vapour in a cub. ft. of air grains	6.7
Mean additional weight required for saturation,	3.4
	67
Mean weight of a cubic foot of air grains 518	514.1
Fall of Raininches .	1
Number of days on which Rain fell	
•	0.5
Total number of miles of Wind indicated 54	25 5212
	7.0

AUGUST.

Results of Observations taken during the Month.	Mean for the last 5 years.
Mean Reading of the Barometerinches30.019	29.994
Highest ,, on the 28th ,, 30·124	30 142
Lowest ,, on the 6th ,, 29.897	29.862
Range of Barometer Readings, 0.227	0.280
Highest Reading of a Max. Therm. on the 7th 97.8	95.5
Lowest Reading of a Min. Therm. on the 23rd 67.8	66.7
Range of Thermometer Readings 30.0	28.8
Greatest Range in 24 hours on the 19th 27.2	25.1
Mean of all the Highest Readings 88.5	87.1
Mean of all the Lowest Readings 71 1	71.7
Mean Daily Range	15.4
Mean Temperature (deduced from Max. & Min.) 79.0	78.5
Mean Temperature (deduced from Dry Bulb.) 78.4	78.8
Adopted Mean Temperature 78.7	78.7
Mean Temperature of Evaporation	71.8
Mean Temperature of Dew Point	67.0
Mean elastic force of Vapourinches 0.673	0.662
Mean weight of Vapour in a cub. ft. of airgrains 7.2	7.1
Mean additional weight required for saturation, 3.3	3.5
Mean degree of Humidity	68
weight of a cubic foot of airgrains 511.8	511.7
rall of rain	0.192
Number of days on which Rain fell	1
mean amount of Cloud (an overcast sky=10) 1.5	1.3
Total number of miles of Wind indicated 5215	5631
Mean Velocity of Wind per hourmiles 7.0	7.6

SEPTEMBER.

Results of Observations taken during the Month.		Mean for the last 5 years.
Mean Reading of the Barometer inches	80-101	30.052
Highest ,, on the 14th ,, &	30·2 70	30.248
Lowest ,, on the 21st ,, 2	29.994	29.825
Range of Barometer Readings,	0.276	0.423
Highest Reading of a Max. Therm. on the 8th	96.6	92.3
Lowest Reading of a Min. Therm. on the 27th	63.9	63.7
Range of Thermometer Readings	32 7	28.6
Greatest Range in 24 hours on the 8th	22.4	22 7
Mean of all the Highest Readings	84.4	82.9
Mean of all the Lowest Readings	70.4	68.8
Mean Daily Range	14.0	14.1
Mean Temperature (deduced from Max. & Min.	76.4	75.1
Mean Temperature (deduced from dry bulb)	75.2	75.3
Adopted Mean Temperature	75.8	75.2
Mean Temperature of Evaporation	69.5	69.2
Mean Temperature of Dew Point	65.3	64.8
Mean elastic force of Vapour inches	0.624	0.615
Mean weight of Vapour in a cub. ft. of air grains	6.7	6.7
Mean additional weight required for saturation,	2.8	2.8
Mean degree of Humidity	71	70
Mean weight of a cubic foot of airgrains	516.7	516 3
Fall of Rain inches		1.134
Number of days on which Rain fell	4	5
Mean amount of Cloud (an overcast sky=10	2.6	2.3
Total number of miles of Wind indicated	5290	6001
Mean Velocity of Wind per hourmiles	7.3	8.3

OCTOBER.

Results of Observations taken during the Month.	Mean for the last 5 years.
Mean Reading of the Barometerinches29 977	30.048
Highest ,, on the 18th ,, 30:135	30.292
Lowest ,, on the 28th ,, 29.710	29.700
Range of Barometer Readings, 0.425	0.592
Highest Reading of a Max. Therm. on the 6th 88.4	87.8
Lowest Reading of a Min. Therm. on the 24th 57.5	55.8
Range of Thermometer Readings 30.9	32.0
Greatest Range in 24 hours on the 3rd 21.4	19.5
Mean of all the Highest Readings 77.5	75.5
Mean of all the Lowest Readings 65.4	64.1
Mean Daily Range 12·1	11.4
Mean Temperature (deduced from Max. & Min.) 70.6	68.9
Mean Temperature (deduced from Dry Bulb) 69.0	68.4
Adopted Mean Temperature 69-8	68.7
Mean Temperature of Evaporation 65.5	63.8
Mean Temperature of Dew Point 62-8	60.1
Mean elastic force of Vapourinches 0 572	0.521
Mean weight of Vapour in a cub. ft. of air grains 6.2	5.7
Mean additional weight required for saturation,, 15	1.9
Mean degree of Humidity 81	76
Mean weight of a cubic foot of airgrains 521 4	523.5
Fall of raininches 1.850	3.323
Number of Days on which Rain fell 10	8
Mean amount of Cloud (an overcast sky=10) 3.8	4.4
Total number of miles of Wind indicated 6817	6843
Mean Velocity of Wind per hourmiles 9.2	9.2

NOVEMBER.

Results of Observations taken during the month.	Mean for the last 5 years.
Mean Reading of the Barometer inches30.050	30.052
Highest ,, on the 19th ,, 30 313	30.276
Lowest ,, on the 6th ,, 29.818	29.675
Range of Barometer Readings, 0.495	0.601
Highest Reading of a Max. Therm. on the 14th 74.8	74.6
Lowest Reading of a Min. Therm. on the 2nd 49.3	49.8
Range of Thermometer Readings 25.5	24.8
Greatest Range in 24 hours on the 13th 19·1	17.9
Mean of all the Highest Readings 70.2	67.8
Mean of all the Lowest Readings 58.2	57 0
Mean Daily Range 12.0	10.8
Mean Temperature (deduced from Max. & Min.) 62.2	61.5
Mean Temperature (deduced from dry bulb) 63 0	61.0
Adopted Mean Temperature 62-6	61.3
Mean Temperature of Evaporation 59·1	57 ·0
Mean Temperature of Dew Point 57.1	53.9
Mean elastic force of Vapour inches 0.467	0.416
Mean weight of Vapour in a cub. ft. of air grains 5.1	4.7
Mean additional weight required for saturation,, 1.0	1.3
Mean degree of Humidity 86	79
Mean weight of a cubic foot of air grains 530.7	$532 \cdot 1$
Fall of Rain inches 1.360	4.130
Number of Days on which rain fell 7	11
Mean amount of cloud (an overcast sky=10) 4.8	4.9
Total number of miles of wind indicated 5450	6786
Mean velocity of wind per hour miles 7.6	9.4

DECEMBER.

Results of Observations taken during the Month.	Mean for the last 44 years.
Mean Reading of the Barometerinches30·18	30.054
Highest ,, on the 25th ,, 30.50	6 30.383
Lowest ,, on the 18th ,, 29.79.	2 29·57 2
Range of Barometer Readings, 0.71	4 0.811
Highest Reading of a Max. Therm. on the 1st 69.	1 67.9
Lowest Reading of a Min. Therm. on the 21st 40.	3 43.7
Range of Thermometer Readings 28	8 24.2
Greatest Range in 24 hours on the 21st 15	5 17.0
Mean of all the Highest Readings 62	6 61.6
Mean of all the Lowest Readings 53	8 51.8
Mean Daily Range 8	8 9.8
Mean Temperature (deduced from Max. & Min.) 57	3 56.1
Mean Temperature (deduced from Dry Bulb) 57	5 55.4
Adopted Mean Temperature 57	4 55.7
Mean Temperature of Evaporation 53	1 51.6
Mean Temperature of Dew Point 49	9 48.4
Mean elastic force of Vapourinches 0.36	0 0.341
Mean weight of Vapourina cub. ft. of air grains 4	
Mean additional weight required for saturation ,, 1	1 1.0
Mean degree of Humidity 7	8 79
Mean weight of a cubic foot of airgrains 539	0 539.1
Fall of Raininches 3.40	4 3.264
Number of days on which Rain fell 1	1
mean amount of Cloud (an overcast sky=10) 5.	6 5.0
10tal number of miles of Wind indicated 922	
Mean Velocity of Wind per hourmiles 12	1

Summary of Observations FOR 1891.

Results of Observations taken during the Year.	Mean for the last 5 years
Mean Reading of the Barometer inches30.039	30.031
Highest ,, on December 25th ,, 30 506	30.520
Lowest ,, on May 11th ,, 29:371	29.363
Range of Barometer Readings ,, 1.135	1.157
Highest Reading of Max. Therm. on June 7th 99.6	98.0
Lowest Reading of Min. Therm. on Feb. 20th 37.7	41.1
Range of Thermometer Readings 61.9	56.9
Greatest Range in 24 hours on the 6th June 35.9	27 6
Mean of all the Highest Readings 72.2	72.4
Mean of all the Lowest Readings 58.6	59.2
Mean Daily Range 13.6	13.2
Mean Temperature (deduced from Max & Min) 64.6	64.9
Mean Temperature (deduced from dry bulb) 63.7	64.6
Adopted Mean Temperature 64·2	64.8
Mean Temperature of Evaporation 59.0	59.8
Mean Temperature of Dew Point 55.3	56.1
Mean elastic force of Vapour inches 0.437	0.451
Mean weight of Vapour in a cub. ft. of air grains 5.0	5.1
Mean additional weight required for saturation, 1.8	1.8
Mean degree of Humidity 76	75
Mean weight of a cubic foot of air grains 529.1	527.8
Total fall of rain in the Yearinches17.210	17.620
Number of days per Month on which Rain fell 81	72
Mean amount of cloud (an overcast sky=10) 3.9	3.4
Total number of miles of wind indicated 82648	83144
Mean velocity o wind per hourmiles 9.4	9.5

The maximum monthly mean height of the Barometer was in November, 1889, and wasinches $30^{\cdot 249}$ The minimum ,, ,, in January, 1886, and was ,, $29^{\cdot 844}$

The maximum yearly mean height of the Barometer was in
1884, and was inches 30 057
The minimum ,, ,, in 1885, and was ,, 30.009
The greatest monthly range of the Barometer was in
January, 1886, and was, 1 201
The least ,, ,, in August, 1883, and was ,, 0.188
The highest reading of the Barometer, during 5 years, was
on January 26th, 1887, and was,, 30.627
The lowest ,, ,, on the 17th January, 1886, and was ,, 29.155
Extreme range, 1.472
The highest temperature was on July 20th, 1889, and was ,, 104.1
The lowest ,, ,, February 20th, 1891 ,, 37.7
The highest mean temperature of a month was in August,
1885, and was
The lowest ,, ,, February, 1891, and was 49.5
The greatest monthly mean weight of vapour in a cubic foot
of air was in August, 1885, and wasgrains 7.9
The least , January and February, 1891, and was , 3.0
The highest observed Dew-point was on the 30th August,
1885, and was 78.7
The lowest 19th January, 1891, and was 28.6
The greatest fall of rain in a month, was in December, 1889, and
was inches 8.952
The greatest number of days on which rain fell in one month
was in January, 1889days 24
The highest temperature registered in sunshine was on
the 20th July, 1889, and was
The lowest temperature registered on ground was on
the 25th January, 1891, and was
The highest observed sea temperature was on the 5th August,
1887, and was 85.0
The lowest 92rd January 1891 and was 56.0
The smallest mean amount of cloud observed in one month
Wd8 In August 1800 and was
The greatest ,, in December, 1888, and was 64

NOTES FOR THE SEPARATE MONTHS.

JANUARY.

THE Dew-point ranged between 50.7° on the 2nd & 28.6° on the 19th.

In Sunshine, the highest reading was 116.5° on the 26th.

On Ground, the lowest reading was 32.5° on the 25th.

The Sea has fallen from 60.5° to 56.0°.

Thunderstorms passed on the 11th.

Lightning was seen on the 13th and 15th.

Hail fell on the 11th, 16th, 17th, 18th, 19th, 20th, 21st & 22nd

Total Rainfall since last June 17 120 inches;

the average of 5 years, 15.362 inches.

Temperature in Screen fell below 40.0 on 6 days, and remained below 47.0 in the house for 4 days.

The coldest month known for more than 10 years.

Standing water on the Marsa behind Valetta was frozen over on the 25th, and snow, not hail nor sleet, fell during a period of 8 hours at Notabile and Dingli about the 19th of the month.

FEBRUARY.

Dew-point ranged between 48.9° on the 11th & 29.4° on the 20th. In Sunshine, the highest reading was 127.8° on the 24th.

On ground, the lowest reading was 33.9° on the 21st.

The Sea has risen from 56.8° to 58.0°

Lightning was seen on the 11th and 14th.

Hail fell on the 8th and 19th.

Total Rainfall since last June 20.919 inches.

the average of 5 years, 16.845 inches.

On the 15th a gale from N.E. averaged 32 miles per hour for 24 hours, and raised a very heavy sea which caused great damage in the harbour. Pressure has been much above, and temperature much below the average.

On the 25th January shallow water was frozen over in some of the valleys, and snow was reported for the middle of that month in the hills.

MARCH.

Dew-point ranged between 37·3° on the 3rd & 54·9° on the 21st. In Sunshine, the highest reading was 135·3° on the 27th.

On Ground, the lowest reading was 33.0° on the 4th.

The Sea has risen from 57.9° to 61.1°.

Hail fell on the 3rd.

Total Rainfall since last June, 21:092 inches.

the average of 5 years, 17.537 inches.

APRIL.

The Dew-point ranged between 41.3° on the 3rd and 57.5° on the 30th.

In Sunshine, the highest reading was 144.5° on the 9th.

On Ground, the lowest reading was 41.7° on the 23rd.

The Sea has risen from 61 1° to 61.3°.

Thunderstorms passed on the 13th and 28th.

Lightning was seen on the 24th.

Total Rainfall since last June 22.272 inches;

the average of 5 years, 18:143 inches.

MAY.

The Dew-point ranged between 43.6° on the 18th and 60.3° on the 23rd.

In Sunshine, the highest reading was 134.4° on the 12th.

On Ground, the lowest reading was 42.9 on the 19th.

The Sea has risen from 63.0° to 67.5°.

Thunderstorms passed on the 6th.

Hail fell on the 6th.

Total Rainfall since last June 22:527 inches;

the average of 5 years, 18.416 inches.

Temperatures are still below the average and the range of pressure is unusually great.

June.

The Dew-point ranged between 68.7 on the 24th and 47.6° on the 25th,

In Sunshine, the highest reading was 155.7° on the 8th.

On Ground, the lowest reading was 50.0° on the 2nd.

The Sea has risen from 66.5° to 75.5°.

Lightning was seen on the 18th.

Temperature in Screen above 90° on 5 days. In Sunshine above 150° on 5 days.

JULY.

The Dew-point ranged between $52.5\,^{\circ}$ on the 4th and $72.3\,^{\circ}$ on the 31st.

In Sunshine, the highest reading was 1516 on the 10th. On Ground, the lowest reading was 59.5° on the 28th. The Sea has risen from 80.0° to 82.2°.

AUGUST.

The Dew-point ranged between 74·3 $^{\circ}$ on the 5th and 56·6 $^{\circ}$ on the 17th.

In Sunshine, the highest reading was 150.6° on the 5th. On Ground, the lowest reading was 59.5° on the 11th. The Sea has fallen from 82.5° to 81.0° . Lightning was seen on the 23rd.

SEPTEMBER.

The Dew-point ranged between 72.6 ullet on the 16th and 53.4 o on the 24th.

In Sunshine, the highest reading was 148.6° on the 8th. On Ground, the lowest reading was 57.0° on the 27th. The Sea has fallen from 81.0° to 76.0°.

Thunderstorms passed on the 19th and 20th.

Lightning was seen on the 6th, 18th, 21st, and 28th.

OCTOBER.

The Dew-point ranged between 71.8° on the 6th & 47.5° on the 31st In Sunshine, the highest reading was 144.0° on the 3rd. On Ground, the lowest reading was 51.2 on the 24th. The Sea has fallen from 76.3° to 71.0°. Thunderstorms passed on the 6th, 13th, 22nd, 26th, and 28th. Lightning was seen on the 3rd, 4th, 5th, 7th, 8th, 9th, 10th, & 27th Total Rainfall since last June 2.500 inches.

the average of 5 years, 4.659 inches.

NOVEMBER.

The Dew-point ranged between 44.5° on the 1st, & 66.2 on the 6th. In Sunshine, the highest reading was 130.0° on the 16th.

On Ground, the lowest reading was 45.5° on the 3rd.

The Sea has failen from 71.0° to 67.3°.

Thunderstorms passed on the 3rd and 10th.

Lightning was seen on the 1st, 6th, 7th, and 8th.

Total Rainfall since last June 3'860 inches.

the average of 5 years, 8.769 inches.

DECEMBER.

The Dew-point ranged between 59.0° on the 1st & 35.8° on the 19th In Sunshine, the highest reading was 116.8° on the 9th.

On Ground, the lowest reading was 33.3° on the 21st.

The Sea has fallen from 67.3° to 61.5°.

Lightning was seen on the 1st.

Hail fell on the 19th.

Total Rainfall since last June 7.264 inches.

the average of 5 years, 12.033 inches.

NOTES FOR THE YEAR.

Dewpoint ranged between 28.6° on the 19th January, and 74.3° on the 5th August.

In Sunshine, the highest reading was 155.7° on the 8th June.

On Ground, the lowest reading was 32.5° on the 25th January.

The Sea has varied from 56.0° in January to 82.5° in August.

Thunderstorms passed on 13 days. Lightning was seen on 20 days.

Hail fell on 14 days.

Snow fell on the hills once in January. Standing water froze during the same month.

I. Scoles, S.J.

St. Ignatius' College.